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PRESS: Akaku: Maui Community Television, Inc.

ITEM NO. 1: BUS TRANSPORTATION PROGRAMS (CC 13-25)
CHAIR CRIVELLO: . . . (gavel). . . Good morning. The meeting of the Housing, Human Services, and
Transportation Committee will now come to order. It is just about 9:03 a.m. on Thursday,
February 14, 2013; and I'd like to feel that we have love in the air, so Happy Valentine's Day.
And let's carry this love throughout the meeting and as you walk out, too. Before we begin, may
I please request that we turn off or silence our cell phones or any other noisemaking devices? At
this time, I'd like to introduce our Committee voting Members. Committee Vice-Chair
Elle Cochran.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Aloha, good morning, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good morning. Council Chair Gladys Baisa, good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Good morning, Chair, and Happy Valentine to you, too.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Member Bob Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: And Happy Valentine's Day to you, too.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha. Member Don Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good morning, Chair, and Happy Valentine's Day.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good morning. Member Don Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good morning, Chair, Happy Valentine's Day.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good morning. And Member Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good morning, Madam Chair, and Happy Valentine's Day to you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mahalo. At this time, I'd like to introduce our Administration representatives.
Thank you for being here. Our Director of Transportation, Jo Anne Johnson Winer.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Aloha, and Happy Valentine's Day to you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Deputy Director of Transportation, Marc Takamori. Good morning, Marc. Our
Director of Housing and Human Services, Jo-Ann Ridao. She's not here yet, but we have in
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place sitting for her as a representative is Deborah Arendale from the Maui County Office on
Aging.
MS. ARENDALE: Good morning. Thank you, Madam Chair, and Happy Valentine's Day.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And on behalf of our Corporation Counsel, we have Deputy Corporation Counsel,
Gary Murai.
MR. MURAL Morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: This morning also, when we're done with testimony, we have resource panels of
members who utilize the bus service as well as having some information about our bus service.
And I'd like to take a moment to introduce them. As I mentioned earlier, we have
Deborah Arendale from the Office of Aging; Deborah [sic] Cabebe, Maui Economic
Opportunity; May Fujiwara from Lahaina-Honolua Senior Club; and—I guess he's on his way—
Cesar Gaxiola, Commission on Persons with Disabilities; Colin Hanlon from Boys & Girls Clubs
of Maui; Allison Ito from Roberts Hawaii.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Harry Johnson.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I'd like to take this meeting.. .
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Harry Johnson.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Harry Johnson.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I'm sorry. We have, instead, Mr. Harry Johnson from Roberts Hawaii. Thank
you for being here. Our Committee Staff which I'm very appreciative for is our Committee
Secretary, Clarita Balala; our Legislative Analyst, Michele Yoshimura; and our Legislative
Attorney, Carla Nakata. Members, we have one item on the agenda today which is on Bus
Transportation Programs in Maui County. If there are no objections, let's start with public
testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, pardon me. Aren't you supposed to check on the
neighbor...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I will be doing that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, okay. Yeah, we don't wanna
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --forget them, yeah.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: No, I have not forgotten them.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thanks, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Assisting us this morning from the Hana District is Dawn Lono.
MS. LONO: Good morning. This is Dawn Lono from the Hana Office and I do have testifiers here this
morning.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. From the Lanai District Office is Denise Fernandez.
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez at the Lanai Office.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And for the Molokai District Office is Ella Alcon.
MS. ALCON: Good morning, Chair. We have people here waiting to testify, also.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. For individuals who will be testifying in the Chamber, please sign up
at the desk located in the eighth-floor lobby just outside the Chamber door. If you will be
testifying from the district testimony location specified on the meeting agenda, please sign up
with Council Staff at that location. Testimony will be limited to the item listed on the agenda
today. Pursuant to the Rules of the Council, each testifier will be allowed to testify for up to
three minutes with one minute to conclude if requested. When testifying, please state your name
and the name of any organization you are representing. I'd like to call our first testifier,
Andrew Valentine. How appropriate, Andrew.
. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .

MR. VALENTINE: Yes. Good morning. And let me give you a greeting that only I can give, Happy
Valentine's from a real Valentine. Thank you. Good morning, Councilmen. I'm Reverend
Andrew Valentine; I've been here before. I come representing the Maui Wheelers and my fellow
peer riders on the public transportation system, especially the paratransit system. We have kudos
for Roberts and Ms. Jo Anne Johnson Winer for the service they've done thus far, but we have
some concerns. One of our concerns is that the cut-off time for reservations is before the end of
the business day. And quite often we get calls from our doctors and other officials to come in the
next day for an appointment and we cannot schedule that, especially when it's medically
concerned. We would like, if that possible, to have that reservation time to move to 5 o'clock
which coincides with the end of the business day. The other thing is we're concerned about is
the bus passes available. When I was Chair of the Commission on Disabilities, we had requested
a disability bus pass, general bus pass, of $30. What the County Council did was implement a
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senior paratransit only bus pass, which means I can only ride the paratransit system with that
pass and I cannot utilize the fixed routes if I'm in a area where a fixed route would be
appropriate. With a general disabled bus pass, like the students and seniors have, then I can ride
any bus in the system when it's appropriate. Paratransit is not always reasonable, but that's all I
can ride now even for short trips in my own Kihei village. The other thing we had been
concerned about is that there is no way at this point in time for a rider such as myself to have
good input into the Transportation Department or to the vendor that provides the services. Other
communities have what they call, paratransit riders advisory committees. No voting authority,
but we can review things that are going on and make recommendations. So when the
departments make decisions, they have immediate, informed information from people who will
be utilizing the service. Because we use the service, sometimes we have a better idea of how it
would work better to save you more money, 'cause we know it costs big money. We don't pay
what it really costs. And because it's so important to our individual daily lives, we need a
streamed effective ridership program. The last thing that we're concerned about is that there is
no program to teach us the nuances of being a paratransit bus rider. And having done this from
the very beginning back in the Midwest, there are things that need to be taught to the riders when
they become disabled: how to use the system effectively, how to schedule, how to coordinate
with friends and so forth, so that the system is not overtaxed. Those are my main concerns and
those are our main concerns. But we thank you, Maui, for implementing the program. And if I
had direct input to the White House, I'd tell him that his home state is doing a commendable job
in providing for the ADA requirements. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Valentine. Members, is there a need to have any part of the
testimony rephrased? There being none. Ms. Lono from Hana, is there anyone wishing to
provide testimony?
MS. LONO: Yes, the first testifier is Clifford Hashimoto testifying on Item No. HEIT-1 .
MR. HASHIMOTO: Good morning, Chair Crivello and the Committee Members. My name is Clifford
Hashimoto. I'm here representing myself and my three other family members. The
transportation in Hana and around Hana and out liana is . . . (inaudible) . . . The only one that
I'm familiar with is the MEO service between Hana and to Central Maui. And I must say that
that is the well-used system by the residents here of Hana, 'cause I use that service to
. . . (inaudible) . . . doctor appointments which also saves me having to drive to
. . . (inaudible) . . . once a week. So I believe with that alone, I would definitely support that this
. . . (inaudible) . . . in place. Now and currently . . . (inaudible) . . . Hana, I don't know how the
system works here in Hana, so I want to speak to that. However, back to the service to Central
Maui, I think that it's well used and very much needed here for the residents of Hana. Thank
you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Hashimoto. Members, is there a need to have any part of the
testimony rephrased? Ms. Fernandez, is there anyone wishing to provide testimony from the
Lanai District Office?
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MS. FERNANDEZ: At this time, we have no one waiting to testify at the Lanai Office.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Mrs. Alcon, is there anyone wishing to provide testimony from the
Molokai District Office?
MS. ALCON: Yes. Chair. We have Jennifer Carver testifying on Item No. HHT-I.
MS. CARVER: Okay. Is everyone able to hear me?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Yes.
MS. CARVER: Okay. Good morning, Council. My name is Jennifer Carver, and I have been totally
blind since birth. I live in the Kawela area at around the 4-mile marker from town, in
Kaunakakai. I spoke at the last public hearing about the Maui Economic Opportunity bus
service. I use the bus to shop, to go to school and to go to doctor appointments and other
appointments. I have greatly benefitted from this service and would like to see it continue. Next
page. One of the things that I would . . . (short pause) . . . I lost my place. I use the bus service
to shop, to go to school and to doctor and other appointments. I have greatly benefitted from this
service and would like to see it continue. I'm on the wrong page. Okay. I use the MEO bus
service to get to a lot of places because affordability is a factor for me. If I take the bus on
Wednesday and Friday, I have to get everything I need to do done between the hours of
9 o'clock and 11 o'clock. And one of the things I'd like to mention is that I have not been able
to use the bus service on Thursdays or on the weekends. And one of the things is Workforce
Development has classes and is able to provide help on Thursdays, and this was one more reason
why we need more money and more drivers and more flexibility for scheduling of passengers. If
I want to go out and...if I want to go to a social event, I cannot because there aren't any drivers
operating on the weekends and then I wind up feeling isolated and bored. I hope you will
consider these factors when making decisions about the Maui Economic Opportunity bus
service, so that I and other disabled individuals will be able to go places in the future. Thank you
for taking the time to hear what I have to say.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Ms. Carver. Members, is there a need for any part of the
testimony...Chair Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank you very much, Chair Crivello. I wanted to ask Jennifer, she
mentions that she cannot use...there's no available service on Thursday. And is it that our
service on Molokai only does weekdays and not weekends? I wasn't clear.
MS. CARVER: What I was trying to say was that I have not been able to use the bus on Thursdays or
on the weekends at all. I've been able to use the bus on Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday, but not
on Thursdays and not on the weekends.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. I'll check with the providers when we get to
them. Thank you.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Any...Members? Thank you. Our next testifier is Mabel Lopes.
MS. LOPES: Good morning and Happy Valentine's Day. My name is Mabel Lopes and I'm
representing the Pukalani Pensioners Club. And I'm here to testify on our bus service. We have
only...I mean the one problem we have was, we used to have only one bus for pickup for the
Nutrition Program. And our area is so widespread that some of the members were on the bus for
over an hour, especially if you're on the first pickup; and so we asked for a second bus. So last
week we got the second bus, and that was a great improvement. They were there on time and
they weren't that long on the bus. So that was our one main concern. So if we could keep that
second bus, we would appreciate it very much. And I'd like to thank the County of Maui and
ME() for the wonderful service that they give us. The bus drivers are like our children and we're
like their grandparents. They know us, they know where we live and they spend a lot of time
with us. And I see them, you know, they go way beyond the call of duty. They don't only drive
the bus, they get off the bus at every stop, help you on the bus and off the bus, they carry bags,
they carry suitcases, they carry cartons of stuff. So, you know, I mean we have wonderful
drivers Upcountry because they've been there for so long, they know their route like the back of
their hands. I think these drivers need a raise. I mean, you know, they mean so much to us that
we cannot do without these MEO drivers. So God bless them and God bless you all. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mabel. Members?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mabel, wait.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Couch?
MS. LOPES: Yes, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair; and thank you, Ms. Lopes, for being here.
So when you said, the bus for the Nutrition Program, that is an MEO bus, is that correct?
MS. LOPES: That's an MEO bus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So they added this...they're the ones that added the second bus'?
MS. LOPES: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you. I just wanted to clarify that. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Guzman'?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mabel, Mabel --
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --wait.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Hi, Ms. Lopes. I'll bring you right back.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You're popular.
MS. LOPES: Hard to tell I'm dying to get out of here, yeah?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: It's good to see you again. Happy Valentine's Day to you as well.
MS. LOPES: Hi Don, how are you'?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I'm fine.
MS. LOPES: I didn't know you were there.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you. But anyways, Ms. Lopes, what area were you talking
about?
MS. LOPES: Pukalani.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: The Pukalani area, okay.
MS. LOPES: The Pukalani Center, we pick up from Kokomo, Haliimaile, Pukalani, Makawao. So it's
widespread and we only had one bus, so they were on the bus for long time. So this is why we
needed the second bus. So right now we have one taking the Makawao side and one taking the
Pukalani side.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MS. LOPES: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you so much for the gift of appreciation; that was wonderful,
thank you.
MS. LOPES: Thank you, Don.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members? Not. I'd like to go back to our district offices. Ms. Lono,
is there anyone wishing to provide testimony from the Lanai Office...I'm sorry, from the Hana
District Office'?
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MS. LONO: Yes, Chair. The next testifier is Jackie Meadows, and she's testifying on HIT f -I.
MS. MEADOWS: Hi, my name is Jackie Meadows and I'm a . . . (inaudible) ... year Hana resident,
and I'm very grateful for the MEO bus. . . . (Inaudible) . . . have bladder cancer so I go to the
urologist three times a year. I'm diabetic so I go to the internist four times a year. And I
definitely need the bus for medical. I know . . . (inaudible) . . . for shopping, there isn't time.
. . . (inaudible) ... we have outgrown, the clients have outgrown the need that we have for the
bus . . . (inaudible) . . . I gratefully would appreciate if somebody could come out and organize
. . . (inaudible) . . . where every minute is accounted for. I hate having a procedure and having to
wait for a driver to pick me up, for 45 minutes on the cement bench. And what we really may
need is the most of all you gotta resume the . . . (inaudible) . . . service back. There's a need for
it. Why it was canceled? Nobody knows. We have enough drivers and it was alleviating the
crowding on the bus and the amount of groceries we can have and it would benefit us so much.
But the main thing is to get somebody out here to organize and because we desperately need the
bus and the clients have been ... (inaudible) . . . Thank you for hearing my testimony.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony rephrased? I know we
were...sounding like we were having some technical difficulties. Chair Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair. I'm wondering if we can get that testimony, if it's in
writing, if we can have it e-mailed to us or faxed to us, because it was very difficult to hear. Yet,
I think it was very important about something that was there that was canceled and...
MS. MEADOWS: You mean provide written testimony?
MS. LONO: Yeah.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And may I have your name again, please? Ms. Lono?
MS. LONO: Ms. Meadows said she will provide the testimony in writing.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay. thank you.
MS. NAKATA: Could we have the testifier's name again, please?
MS. LONO: Jackie Meadows.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Ms. Meadows. Ms. Fernandez, is there anyone wishing to provide
testimony from the Lanai Office?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Chair, the person testifying is Nora Kawasaki who will be testifying on
Item HI-IT-1.
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MS. KAWASAKI: Aloha, Mayor Arakawa, County Council and Committee Members. My name is
Nora Kawasaki, MEO Lanai Area Council Senior Club President. I'm grateful for this
opportunity to express my appreciation to you and the Maui County Council for providing funds
and supporting the MEO Transportation. Many of our seniors, 60 and over, use the MEO
Transportation to go shopping, banking, senior center and the clinic, also, those who are in need
of special assistance with transportation such as transporting to their dialysis treatment and the
youth groups which the MEO Transportation provide. We are grateful for the opportunity to go
shopping on Maui three times a month from Lanai to Maui and to go on field trips three times a
year. I was at an MEO Presidents Council Committee meeting yesterday and was informed that
MEO has the paratransportation contract. I thank you, Mayor Arakawa, for an excellent choice
for our special needs in our Maui County. The care, compassion and friendliness of the MEO
drivers, the treatment of love and respect are beyond words. A consideration to fund a bus
shuttle on Lanai for weekends on an as needed basis. For example, at the MEO Senior Club
weekend field trip which is one of three times a year, and if should we need, it would be possible
to have this source of transportation. But, again, we ask for your continued support of the MEO
Transportation. Mahalo.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mahalo. Members, is there a need to have any part of that testimony rephrased?
If not, Mrs. Alcon, is there anyone wishing to provide testimony from the Molokai Office?
MS. ALCON: Yes. The next person to testify is Yoellah Yuhuda, and she will be testifying on
Item No. HHT-1.
MS. YUHUDA: Aloha and good morning. My name is Yoellah Yuhuda. I have been a resident in
Hawaii for 22 years. I've come to raise my three children here. And I'm very grateful in my
older age to be able to have great transportation. MEO has been so divine for me. I was blessed
enough to move from Maui to Molokai, and I've been here a year as a resident. And I've been
able to cross over and use the services, and I'm so grateful for that. I wanna also thank the
Mayor, thank our Council members for supporting the great efforts of services like the MEO. I
thank you from the bottom of my heart; I really appreciate you. And thank you so much,
Jo Anne, for receiving my calls when I call up and say, oh, but what about this with the bus thing
and what about that? I really thank you, Jo Anne. Some of the Molokai issues that I do
have...first of all, I'd like to say that all the drivers here are top notch, number one. The service,
the way they handle the clients, the way they drive are all of excellent service. But some of the
issues that I have are hours, it is timing. It's about having weekends. And not just for me—I
like to speak up—I noticed that others who have disabilities way worse than mine, mine is
something I'm fighting tooth and nail with, but who will never be able to possibly have
adventures and go places on the weekends or go places after hour. To have a service would be
greatly appreciated here in Molokai. And it's not like it's a lack of participation, we really need
the help from the Council to have services here for people who have grand disabilities who need
to go and relax on the weekends and even evening functions. So with that, I want to really thank
you and say, I hope the HHT-1 transportation keeps its funding and keeps going in. I thank you
for all your help, and aloha.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha, mahalo. Members, is there a need for any part of the testimony be
rephrased? Not. We move on to Addie Hoshino.
MS. HOSHINO: Good morning -CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good morning.
MS. HOSHINO: --and aloha.
ALL: Aloha.
MS. HOSHINO: Transportation Committee Chair Crivello and Members of the Transportation
Committee, my name is Addie Hoshino. I am a long-time member of the Lahaina-Honolua
Senior Citizens Club and have utilized MEO's transportation services for many years. I am very
satisfied and pleased with the services they provide our senior citizens. Please continue to fund
MEO's transportation for our seniors at the current level or if the budget allows, increase their
funding. I no longer can ride...drive, rather, and no longer own a car and I also have some
difficulty in walking, so I heavily depend on the MEO buses. In fact, MEO buses are my only
means of traveling unless my children take me around. Their buses pick me up at my residence
which makes it very convenient for us. I used the MEO bus to go shopping twice a week; to
attend the nutrient program of the West Maui Senior Center three times a week; or visit my
husband at I tale Makua two times a week on Thursdays and Saturdays when possible, on Fridays
as well, making it three times a week; to attend our monthly meeting in Lahaina-Honolua Senior
Citizens Club meetings; to attend budget meetings and to go on club excursions; and to attend
important functions like today's Transportation Committee hearing. I cannot say enough about
the ME() bus drivers. They always friendly and greet us with a smile and a hello when they pick
us up. As you see, we have all of our seniors, most of our senior members, here who ride the
bus; and they know that our bus drivers are very courteous and very helpful. For most of our
seniors, we need a little help in boarding and getting off the bus and on the bus. These drivers
always get off the bus to give us a hand in boarding and getting off. If we have bags of
groceries, they always help us. In fact, they stop right there in front of your door, take your
baggages off and set it in front of your door for you, and they do help us carry it off the bus, too.
And oftentimes, carry them to your doorstep. So if MEO gets additional funding, they can leave
this to the deserving bus drivers. If possible, I would like to have additional days to go shopping
instead of only two days which would be very convenient for most of our seniors in Lahaina.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MS. HOSHINO: Like many of our seniors, we do not like the yellow school buses.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Three minutes.
MS. HOSHINO: These buses are very difficult to get in and out, especially for those that need help;
they're not as comfortable either. But it's okay if we have to use them, we'll utilize them. So if
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possible, we'd like to have more buses in Lahaina for our shopping people; instead of just two
days, maybe three, which would be more convenient for our seniors.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: E kola mai. Three minutes.
MS. HOSHINO: I rode the Maui Bus a few times, but I said, never again, because the bus drivers were
never courteous and not very helpful. Mahal() for allowing me to testify. We seniors appreciate
all that you Council members do for our County, especially for our na kupunas.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mahalo. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony rephrased?
If not, thank you, mahalo.
MS. HOSHINO: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: From the Hana District Office, Ms. Lono, is there anyone wishing to provide
testimony?
MS. LONO: Yes. I have Iris Kalei Yocum testifying on HEIT-1. Can you hear us okay?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
MS. YOCUM: Aloha, good morning and Happy Valentine's Day, Chairman Crivello and Council
members. I have resided in Hana for the past 7 1/2 years where my father's family lived since the
early 1900s. Since my retirement in October 2010, I have been a regular MEO rider every two
weeks to and from Kahului. At present, here in Hana, my truck is inoperable, so I usually walk
to my senior citizen weekly activities that include aquacise and health clinic luncheons two to
three times a week. If I need to pick up a few items from the grocery store or to the post office, I
catch a ride with friends and neighbors. Since the end of last year, my husband also rides with
MEO. And MEO also provides rides for senior citizens to activities throughout Maui. Twice a
month when I do go to Kahului, these visits include my credit union, doctor prescription pickups
or appointments, Walmart and Safeway for groceries or shopping. MEO is a life saver for me.
Without MEO, our bimonthly trips to Kahului would be a major concern and expense for us.
Our drivers are caring, prompt, helpful, patient, friendly and congenial to me and other Hana
patrons. I look forward to continued service and future trips with the Maui Economic
Opportunity. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members? If you have a written testimony, if you could leave that
with Ms. Lono to be e-mailed or faxed to us, we'd appreciate it.
MS. LONO: She's providing me with written testimony.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. From the Lanai District Office, Ms. Fernandez, anyone wishing to
provide testimony?
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MS. FERNANDEZ: The Lanai Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mrs. Alcon, is there anyone wishing to provide testimony from the Molokai
District Office?
MS. ALCON: Yes. Our next testifier is Martha Suzuki testifying on Item No. HHT-1.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MS. SUZUKI: I'm Martha Suzuki and I live here on Molokai in Kawela all by myself. I'm totally
handicapped. I'm in a wheelchair and I'm deaf on top of it. I have an implant, a hearing device.
But if I don't see the person, I do not understand them. So all which has been said over the
intercom here, I couldn't understand. But I've seen the handicapped person testifying, and it
seems that to me that here on Molokai we have more and more handicapped people. And the
only...not the only one, but for me and many of them, the bus service is the only way of getting
into town, to do shopping, go to the library. Like me, I cannot move anything because I'm
partially paralyzed, so I have to go and swim each day if I can to get some movement. And if it
wouldn't be for the bus service, I'd be much sicker than I'm now. And I understand that it's a
budget matter. You guys don't have enough money. I give whatever I can as a donation.
Maybe it needs to have a small fee or something because the people which are able to move at
the bus stop, they sit there smoke cigarettes, drink coke, eat...they have money to spend for that.
Couldn't they spend a dollar for a bus ride? As I said, when you're handicapped it's tight
because I have to pay for each service otherwise. You see I cannot clean my floor or anything,
it's $20 an hour; but I still have enough to give something to the MEO. And I feel that ablebodied people should be obliged to pay for the service which they take for granted. Believe you
me, I don't take anything for granted anymore. To have a neuropathy puts you really back and
makes you appreciate all the help these people give you. So please figure out something that you
get enough of a budget to help the people which need it most. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Ms. Suzuki. Members, is there a need to have any part of the
testimony rephrased? Not. I'd like to call on Anita Yamafuji.
MS. YAMAFUJI: Good morning, Chairman Crivello and Members of the Transportation Committee.
My name is Anita Yamafuji. I am the Membership Chairperson of the Lahaina-Honolua Senior
Citizens Club, and I am speaking on behalf of our many club members. Due to my illness, and
now having difficulty walking and having to use a cane, I'm no longer able to drive and rely on
the family and friends or the MEO bus to take me places. Like most of our seniors, I want to be
independent as possible and not depend on families and friends to take me places. MEO
Transportation allows me to be independent for which I'm very grateful. Seniors need to have
their body and mind active and not just stay home and watch TV. MEO Transportation helps us
by taking us places where we can do that...stay alive...active, I mean, sorry. Our seniors utilize
MEO Transportation to attend our club meetings where we can socialize with friends, listen to
speakers, learn new things and sometimes play bingo. Our seniors look forward to our monthly
club meeting where our attendance each month is between 80 to 100 seniors. The bus also take
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us to Nutrition Program three times a week where we can get well-balanced lunches. Oftentimes
at the Nutrition Program, we do zumba exercises; listen to good advice from speakers; play Wii
bowling. We had several of our Council members participating in our Wii tournament. I know
that Councilmember Joe Pontanilla and Councilmember Riki Hokama are excellent bowlers and
have won first place at our tournament. I use the MEO bus to go on excursions. We want to
attend the yearly Hana Taro Festival. Many of our club members have relatives in Hana and
because our long drive to...or because they're unable to drive, wait anxiously for the Hana
Festival so they can visit their family members. Our club members enjoy going to excursions;
there are many places on Maui we have not seen. So if money is available, an additional
excursion will be good. Our club also uses the MEO buses to go to Hale Makua, Wailuku and
Hale Makua, Kahului to entertain and visit the clients there.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MS. YAMAFUJI: They are appreciative and many sings along with us. And some used to dance the
hula in their younger days, would sway and do the hand motion with us. Many of our club
members use the MEO bus to get to their doctor's appointment and also to go shopping. Council
meetings like today's is very important to us; and only because of MEO Transportation, we are
able to attend. We urge you to continue funding MEO Transportation. Thank you for allowing
me to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you. Back to our district office, from the Hana District?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Lanai District Office?
MS. FERNANDEZ: The Lanai Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. And the Molokai District Office?
MS. ALCON: Are you waiting for Molokai?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, Mrs. Alcon.
MS. ALCON: Okay. Our next testifier is Linda Lidell.
MS. LIDELL: Okay. Good morning.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good morning.
MS. LIDELL: I just wanna say that we need MEO here on Molokai and we need to expand 'em. At this
time, we only have Monday through Friday which leaves people like me who are disabled in a
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wheelchair or no way of getting around, or if we go off island, we have to wait till Monday to
come home for transportation. This has been going on for several years. And now with the
airlines flying everything into Honolulu like to get to Maui, it's too expensive. I can't afford to
do this anymore. I've been volunteering for all these programs; and unless we get our bus
expanded, I'm gonna have to step back from everything. So please, please find some funds so
we can expand our bus line over here on Molokai. Mahalo.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mahalo. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony rephrased?
Not. Thank you. Our next testifier, Paula Ambre.
MS. AMBRE: Good morning -CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good morning.
MS. AMBRE: --Committee Chair Crivello, Council Chair Baisa and Committee Members. My name is
Paula Ambre. I'm Executive Director of the Maui Farm. We are a nonprofit organization
providing residential programs for homeless families and transitioning youth along with
farm-based educational programs for our community. I'm here today to advocate for a bus stop
and bus shelter at the corner of Ike Drive and Baldwin Avenue in Makawao. This area is the site
of the former Maunaolu College and, today, is the home to several nonprofit organizations.
Many of these programs are residential and offer housing for their program participants; and
often, these participants lack a reliable vehicle. Currently, the closest bus stop to our area is in
Haliimaile; and, oftentimes, we will transport clients to and from that area to catch the bus stop.
But as you're considering future bus routes and bus stops in our Maui community, we ask that
you please keep Ike Drive in mind. Thank you very much.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair; and thank you, Paula, for being here.
Specifically, how many number of nonprofits are in that area? I know, but the public doesn't
have an understanding of how many are in that area.
MS. AMBRE: There's at least five, five to seven nonprofits that have either facilities or administrative
offices in that area.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And many of them have live-in facilities -MS. AMBRE: That is correct.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --for their clients, right? Okay, thank you. Thank you,
Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members? Chair Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair; and thank you, Paula, for being here. I
don't think this is the first time I've heard this request.
MS. AMBRE: No, it is not.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So...
MS. AMBRE: Generally, I come to a Council meetings and ask for such, at the budget hearings.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So I'm wondering, has there been follow-up? And were you given a
reason why this couldn't be done, is it strictly money or is it the location or...
MS. AMBRE: I don't think I have a clear answer to that, but I do believe our location is such that it's
not currently directly on a bus route. And I really don't know the answer to that, so I would
defer to Director Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good. We'll check later then.
MS. AMBRE: Thank you so much.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And thank you very much for being here.
MS. AMBRE: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Going back to our district offices. Any testifiers from the Hana
District Office?
MS. LOW; The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Lanai District Office?
MS. FERNANDEZ: The Lanai District Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Molokai District Office?
MS. ALCON: Our next testifier is Yolanda Reyes testifying on Item HHT-1.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
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MS. REYES: Good morning. I'm Yolanda Reyes. I'm the Director at MEO here on Molokai, I'm the
Branch Director. In regards to the effectiveness of the existing bus routes, schedule and services
that we currently provide, statistics show that our ridership numbers have grown in our Ala Hou
Program by 60 percent compared to last fiscal year. This is providing transportation to disabled
individuals. And our Expanded Rural Shuttle Service—I just wanted to give you some...how
it's...show you how it's grown—has gone up, also. Our Expanded Rural Shuttle Service
provides transportation throughout the island: east, west and central. And this service has gone
up 34 percent, also. The cost of living on Molokai is always a little more than other islands, and
we're still paying over $5.00 for gas and even more for diesel. And I'm sure this has contributed
to the elevated numbers in our ridership. We continue to work with the community as there are
requests for expansion of bus service in areas; and bike racks; also for after hours because of
people going to school; and, as the previous testifiers has mentioned, getting out on weekends.
Thank you for your time.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Not. Thank you, Ms. Reyes. Our next testifier is Gwen George.
MS. GEORGE: Good morning, everyone.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good morning.
MS. GEORGE: My name is Gwen George—oh, sorry—and I have been riding the bus for many years,
even when I was on the Mainland and coming home on vacations to keep my mother company.
My mother is Alice George. She's 92V2 and she still rides the bus at least twice a week for the
Nutrition Program. She hasn't done that much for the shopping now, 'cause it tires her out. But
we're very pleased, very happy, especially with our friends that do not have cars and do not drive
anymore, about having transportation to come downtown or to visit their friends or to go to the
Nutrition Program and also on the trips that we're able to take around the island. I just wanted to
be able to speak up for them besides myself I'm 71 now, and I love the bus ride. The drives, as
has been said many times, are wonderful for us. We are like family. We also depend on the
dispatchers. I'm really pleased with how they handle their jobs, to be able to accommodate what
they can, when they can, because it's a very stressful job. And 1 thank you for letting me speak.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members? Member Couch? Excuse me, Ms. George.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Ms. George...oh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Ms. George, hold...
MS. GEORGE: Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Won't let you get away, sorry.
MS. GEORGE: Yes. Sorry.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So when you were talking about the system you're using, it sounds like
all of it's MEO or do use the Maui Bus System as well?
MS. GEORGE: I have used the Maui Bus a couple of times, but I have not been able to do much
because I'm keeping my mother company a lot.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So the testimony's mostly reference -MS. GEORGE: Mostly for MEO? Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --MEO, okay. Alright, thank you.
MS. GEORGE: I would also...could I mention, also, that I just moved to Hale Mahaolu Eha in
Makawao? My mother is in Kokomo. And I have difficulty walking and standing. And there is
a new bus stop near us, but it's still a little too far for me to walk down and back. I wondered,
if...do the buses, the regular transit buses, do they stop for you if there isn't a bus stop? I would
love to see that, and I would think that there would be more riders from Eha.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And we'll ask that question -MS. GEORGE: Very well.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --during the deliberation. Thank you.
MS. GEORGE: Yes. Anything? Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Back to our district offices. Hana District Office, any testifiers?
MS. LONO: Hana Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Lanai District Office?
MS. FERNANDEZ: The Lanai Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And our Molokai District Office?
MS. ALCON: Yes. Our next testifier is Tania Joao testifying on HHT-l.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MS. JOAO: Good morning, Chair Crivello and Members of the Council.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good morning.
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MS. JOAO: As Ella indicated, my name is Tania Joao. I'm an Independent Specialist working for the
Hawaii Centers for Independent Living under Molokai. Our agency services the disabled
population. And a great portion of my clients rely on the bus system here provided by MEO to
get to their appointments. I ask that the Members consider the information that was submitted by
MEO and support the efforts there to ensure that this population in particular is being able to be
serviced. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you. Our next testifier is Dr. Stuart A. Kahan.
MR. KAHAN: Good morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good morning.
MR. KAHAN: Happy Valentine's Day to you all and to all of us. I just wanted to say that MEO has
been such a...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Excuse me, can you identify yourself?
MR. KAHAN: Oh, excuse me. My name is Dr. Stuart A. Kahan. I'm testifying for MEO and the bus
program that allows us to travel amongst our friends and colleagues here in Maui County. And
just so that you know, all these people here in the pink shirts, those are Lahaina-Honolua seniors.
We are always using the MEO Transportation. It is our way to get to our meetings, to get to our
nutrition programs and to visit with our friends. And I urge you to continue to support this
program with funds and equipment and whatever else is needed so that this particular kind of
service that we have here in Maui County becomes a beacon for the State. And we are so
fortunate that we have here in Maui County the MEO bus transportation system. And I thank
you very much for allowing me to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, any part of the testimony to be rephrased? Thank you.
MR. KAHAN: Aloha.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I'd like to go back to our District Offices. Hana District Office, any testifiers?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Our Lanai District Office?
MS. FERNANDEZ: The Lanai Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mrs. Alcon at our Molokai District Office?
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MS. ALCON: There is no one here waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. I'd like to, at this time, call Arleen Gerbig for Betty Delima.
MS. GERBIG: Good morning. My name is Arleen Gerbig. I will be reading the...oh, sorry. Good
morning.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good morning.
MS. GERBIG: My name is Arleen Gerbig, and I will be reading the testimony for Betty Delima of Kula
Senior Club who was not able to come here this morning. Okay. This is regarding Item HHT-1.
Dear County Council, on February 2, 2013, myself and four other seniors from Kula wanted to
experience the Kula bus run and the bus run to Kahului. We parked our cars at the Kula
Community Center, walked over to Lower Kula Road by the Holy Ghost Church and caught the
Maui Bus at 8:20 a.m., paid $4 for our tickets which was an all-day pass. The route was to go
through Kula to Pukalani. On this route, Bus No. 39, the driver was very pleasant and the ride
was good. When we got to Pukalani, we had to go to transfer to the other Maui Bus No. 40
outside of the Pukalani Community Center. We waited 45 minutes to connect with this bus. On
this site, there is no bench to sit on while we waited. The bus finally came, we got on with a
number of other people, then the bus left, went through Pukalani Terrace to the stop light across
from Pukalani Superette, then through Makawao making quite a few stops, down through
Makawao town, pass the veterans cemetery to Haliimaile where we stopped at the ball park to
pick up a young couple with a baby in a bassinet and a stroller which was brought on to the bus.
I had a man sit next to me who was smelly, intoxicated, but we had no choice when it's public
transportation. From Haliimaile, we hit the Haleakala Highway going down to the Hana
Highway where we went to the airport. Now the airport road is very windy with many curves.
The driver went around those curves so fast that I thought it was not safe. We did not pick up
anyone at the airport, but we almost collided with a tourist car. Then we proceeded to go to the
Maui Mall. We were dropped off in front of Safeway on Kamehameha Avenue as the bus cannot
go into the mall. We had to walk quite a distance to IHOP where we were going to have
breakfast. When we got to IHOP, in time for lunch at 11:30 a.m., it took us two hours on that
bus from Pukalani to Maui Mall. Can you imagine, two hours? We ate at IHOP then walked
back to the bus stop in front of Safeway in order to get back on the bus that leaves at 1:30, but
the bus was late and did not get here until 1:45 p.m. From Maui Mall, we went to the airport,
picked up one passenger who had a bike which he attached to the front of the bus. The driver did
not like how the bike was placed and the owner had to go out and try to re-place it differently,
but could not. Finally, the bus driver went out and he, too, could not change how the bike was,
so he told the young man that he could not be responsible if the bike fell off He could have put
it in a nicer way, but instead was -MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MS. GERBIG: --very rude. Then we proceeded to Pukalani Center; that was not too bad. We got to
Pukalani Center where the Kula bus was there and we were brought back to Kula. We five who
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are seniors, decided we will never ride this bus route again. Two hours is a very long time from
Pukalani to Kahului with a driver who had no patience for these passengers. Thank God for
MEO bus transportation system and its drivers, at least we do not have that kind of treatment.
The drivers need to know that they work for the public and getting paid by our tax dollars. If the
transfer stop will be in Pukalani, then a couple of benches need to be placed there for people who
have to wait for the bus. And the i-Shuttle should be extended to Saturdays and Sundays for
Upcountry people. Sincerely, Betty Delima, Kula. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Member Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Aloha, Arleen.
MS. GERBIG: Hi.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: What was the dates that the testifier mentioned in regards -MS. GERBIG: February 2, 2013.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --to the Kula -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Use the mic.
MS. GERBIG: Sorry?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --the Kula route where they went to Pukalani and there was no
benches?
MS. GERBIG: Oh, that's February 2, 2013.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, 2013. Thank you.
MS. GERBIG: This year. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members? Thank you. Our next testifier, Jennifer Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: By the way, Chair'? I'm sorry, not that I have a question. Could
we get that testimony? Would she be able to give us that and we can make copies? I'd like to
have a copy of that please, from Ms. Delima?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Can we have that written testimony? May we have the testimony? Thank you.
Our next testifier is Jennifer Medeiros.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER (from the gallery): She had to go to work.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay, thank you. Leolinda Naihe?
MS. NAIHE: Madam Chair. County Councils, transportation agencies, citizens of the County of Maui
and all guests, aloha.
ALL: Aloha.
MS. NAIHE: My name is Leolinda Kuuipo Naihe. I resident of Pauwela, Haiku, Maui. I was born and
raised on the island of Oahu, a town called Waimanalo. Worked with the mass transit lines now
known as Oahu Transit Services from 1974 to 1993. Then I moved to Maui from '94 to '97. and
went to "Lost Wages" where I lived there from '97 to 2012, March. In Las Vegas, I worked with
their transit services, paratransit, and the Clark County Government as a shuttle driver and
security. My mother started to call me over the last few years and had some concerns of her
medical condition. I decided to resign from my employment in Las Vegas and move
March, 2012, and now reside in Haiku, Maui. Coordinated my mother's medical and personal
needs and have been assigned as her caregiver. Due to my personal medical condition and my
benefits that had just expired April of 2012, my sister-in-law introduced me to Hui No Ke Ola
Pono; and applied for Med-QUEST; and also applied for MEO Transportation. In nine months,
from March till December of 2012, I have learned more about myself physically, medically and
the love I have for Maui. MEO Incorporated allowed me to attend my health management and
doctor's appointments and the use of the shopping shuttles. During this time, I have been able to
observe each driver actions, personalities, attitudes towards each passenger and myself, and their
driving skills. I obtained my commercial driver's license when I was 18 just turning 19, and
currently in good standings. A CDL, driver, a professional CDL driver -MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MS. NAIHE: --will be able to learn all the skills and knowledge. What the MEO drivers has is beyond
that. It takes compassion, care and love for people to transport disable, medical situations,
hospitals, youth programs, safely, efficiently with all the love and care for the people. For this
reason, I have entrusted my mom and my family members knowing that they will be transported
safely, efficiently and with the compassion to and from wherever they go. Thank you for
allowing me to share my testimony and to be edified by all those prior to me and my personal
experience. Aloha.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha, mahalo. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, mahalo. Our next testifier, Katherine Corcoran?
MS. CORCORAN: Kathy.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Kathy.
MS. CORCORAN: Aloha kakou.
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aloha.
MS. CORCORAN: .. . (spoke Hawaiian) . . . My name is Kathy Corcoran. ... (spoke Hawaiian)...
I live in Lahaina. About a year and a half ago . . . (spoke Hawaiian). .. my car died. And so
I've been relying on the Maui Bus and my bike since then. And I saw in the paper about Elle's
meeting and so I wanted to come and just tell a little bit about my experience and ideas I have.
The fares, I'm really grateful for the monthly pass because I use the bus every day, both for work
and for personal errands. Other residents do have a problem with the $2 bus fee 'cause they need
the bus, but not every day. So the monthly pass would be too expensive. For visitors, the $2 rate
is fine. In fact, the $4 all-day pass is an incredible deal for them, especially compared to the cost
of renting a car. I think you could raise the price of the all-day pass for the visitors and maybe
lower the kamaaina price to 3. Currently, you're selling the monthly passes only up through the
first few days of the month, and residents could save money if the passes were sold later into the
month. Possibly, the County could make a little bit on that, too. I take the Lahaina Villager bus
a lot, and there's a one-hour break from 2:00 until 3:00, and that strands people. I got stranded a
few times myself until I found a way to sort of overlap the Lahaina Villager route with the
Kaanapali Islander route, 'cause they both stop at Papalaua Street and they both stop at the
Cannery so you kinda juggle. But, still, that one-hour break can be a problem, especially if
people are living, you know, further up Lahainaluna Road, okay. And regarding the stops, please
consider adding stops by the NAPA Auto Parts store where Taco Bell is and the Sugar Cane
Train, a lot of people go in there. Also, possible addition by SUBWAY and also by Puamana
and by the Kauaula Subdivision. And it'd be nice for the westsiders to get a route that would go
direct to Walmart. Maybe even a shopping route, like, from Walmart to Lowe's to Ross to
Kmart, all in there, circle like that. And regarding the route itself, most Lahaina residents who
use the Villager live up Lahainaluna Road and shop at Foodland and the Lahaina Post Office,
et cetera. And I'm thinking maybe the route could be reconfigured to come down Lahainaluna
Road, cross the highway and stop near Foodland. The Papalaua Street stop would work for that.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MS. CORCORAN: Okay, conclude. A reversal route would probably help people stranded. I'm glad
that shelters are going in. I noticed in the picture of the Mayor at a shelter that the sun was out,
and even though he's in the shelter, the sun was shining on him. Okay, and let's see.
Transportation in general, the highway kind of acts as a barrier between people who live up
Lahainaluna Road and Wahikuli and to get into Lahaina on the other side of the highway. So
maybe the Bus needs to kind of take that into consideration and figure out ways to help that
situation. I love the Bus. Mahalo.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? If not, Members, if there are no objections, I'd like to call a recess for about
15 minutes. ... (gavel). ..
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RECESS:

10:15 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:33 a.m.

CHAIR CRIVELLO: . . .(gavel). .. Members, the Housing, Human Services, and Transportation
Committee would like to reconvene our meeting. At this time, I'd like to call our next testifier.
Roseline K. Frye.
MS. FRYE: Aloha kakahiaka.
ALL: Aloha.
MS. FRYE: My name is Roseline Frye, and I'm here for myself. The last time I came to testify in this
subject, I was in a chair. Today I can walk, but I still need the paratransit. I've been riding with
Roberts, I think now, for about a year and a half. And whenever I call to make reservations, no
matter where I'm going even on the weekends, they're always there. I talk to Paratransit
Department, and before I can even say my name, they already know who I am. The last time I
wanted to ride a paratransit was with MEO and they refused to pick me up. Was living at Harbor
Lights at that time, and I called for bus service. You have to call them, like, two or three days in
advance. Made my reservation, had a doctor's appointment; the first time we went outside of our
building, nobody showed up. We went back into the apartment, we had to call them back, went
back outside, no one showed up. Called them back again and they asked, how heavy is the
wheelchair, how heavy is the person in the wheelchair? To me, I felt like it was a discrimination
on my part; and I didn't mean to be in a chair at that time, but for medical conditions that I had. I
had to use a chair. I felt like it was none of their business how heavy I was with the chair,
because if a lift can lift you up on the regular public transit, what makes any difference that a lift
cannot lift you up on a MEO bus? So with that in mind, I just decided, you know what, we'll
call a cab. We'll catch a cab, go to my doctor's appointment, come back home. And that's when
I started riding the public transit more. Because they never asked me when I was at the bus stop,
how heavy is my wheelchair, how heavy I am. They just loaded me on that lift and strapped me
in. Then when I found out about paratransit with Roberts, I decided to give them a try. They're
courteous, they're very nice, they're pleasant. We've become a family. We talk story on the
bus. Sometimes they pick you up and they have a blue day or something. But when you start
talking to the driver, they start laughing, talking story back to you and you feel comfortable. So I
would like to see Roberts continue the paratransit service. I'm not downsizing MEO, but I love
Roberts and I'll stay with Roberts no matter what. If MEO takes over this thing, I'm not riding
MEO. I'm sorry, but Roberts is for me. Mahalo.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And thank you, Ms. Frye, for being here. And, you
know, let me start by saying that I think...I've heard both sides, you know. And everybody,
including myself, has had a bad day with somebody or something: airlines, rent-a-cars, buses,
you know. I hope we don't make a whole life with one incident, that's the end and, you know. I
think I've learned not to swear off anything, because sometimes you regret it later. But going
back to this, you feel that with Roberts, the drivers know their job and they're courteous and they
strap you in. Because I've heard the complaint on the other side that they don't know how to do
their job. Do you feel comfortable in them taking care of your needs when you jump on the
paratransit?
MS. FRYE: Yes, I do.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. And then the last question 1 have for you, what is your
basic area that you need to...you still live at the Harbor Lights?
MS. FRYE: No, I don't.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. FRYE: We live, now, in Kahului on Mokapu Street.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, just so that...so you're basically a Central transportation
system you use?
MS. FRYE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The Central bus routes. Okay, thank you. And thank you for that
clarification. And I hope one day you can see that MEO as well as Roberts, there's good and bad
days and we need 'em to have both of them around to help our people. Thank you.
MS. FRYE: Oh and by the way, one more thing. I go to Hui No Ke Ola Pono -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MS. FRYE: --and that's the people that helped me to get my life back.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Terrific. Thank you.
MS. FRYE: Mahalo.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Madam Chair.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members? Thank you. Our next testifier is Keith Kessler.
Mr. Kessler?
MR. KESSLER: Good morning, Members of the Council. Aloha kakou and Happy Valentine's Day.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Same to you.
MR. KESSLER: It's good to be here again, and I'm very happy to have gotten an invitation by a notice
on the bus. If you recall, I was here last June for some hearings and really felt that we hadn't
been reached out to, the bus-riding public. My experience is with the Maui Bus fixed routes and
I'm gonna be talking about them and I'm gonna be going...ad-libbing off my prepared remarks.
One of the things you notice is that there haven't been a lot of people here speaking on behalf
of...about their experiences on the Maui Bus, and I think that's because a lot of those people are
at work right now. It's during the week, a lot of the people that ride the bus are wage earners and
they can't take off from work to be here. I would strongly urge the Council to consider having a
hearing on a Saturday. And I'd urge you consider UH as a location, 'cause that's probably easier
for most bus riders to get to. This is progress. And three minutes aren't enough time to touch on
all the details I'd like to bring to your attention. But if you'd really wanna learn about the bus,
I'll repeat the challenge that I gave to you last year which is, park your car for 30 days and ride
the bus and you'll be an expert passenger and you'll know everything you really need to know
about Maui Bus to make decisions on a...the best decisions for the bus riders of Maui County.
There are a couple of...there's a letter I wrote to the Mayor after his budget hearings in
September, and it's appended to my remarks and I encourage you to scrutinize that when you
have a chance. And there's an outline also, some other points that are not in there, and I'd
encourage you to look at that. But there are a few topics I wanna touch on in particular. One is,
my experience with Roberts Hawaii is that there is a lack of a culture of customer service. Many
of the drivers are very good, but there are some that are not. And I've seen such things as a
passenger running up to the bus; the driver knowing that they're at the door; passengers on the
bus saying, hey, there's someone trying to get on the bus; them shutting the door; taking off.
And when a bus runs only once an hour, that's a big problem. The other thing is that the buses—
that's one thing—disability discount. I asked you guys to consider disability discount last year.
This is the only bus system I know of that doesn't give the same discount to disabled patrons as
it does to seniors, and I really think that's a big shame for Maui County. Right now, we give a
senior pass rate to people 55 and over. I would be willing to see that raised so that I'm not
eligible for it so that we could give a discount to the disabled. Buses are overcrowded, especially
on cruise-ship days, and can't be depended on as reliable transportation for work or doctor visits.
Getting denied boarding due to overcrowding can cost one a job, and I know somebody that's
happened to; or incur hefty doctor's no-show fee. Yet, low-wage income wage earners and those
in poor health probably need to rely on the public bus system more than any others. One way to
increase...
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes
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MR. KESSLER: One way to increase capacity without purchasing new equipment would be to extend
hours of operation where it makes sense. I ask you to please give plenty of notice before raising
fares. I think you should raise fares gradually and, if needed, in two small hikes spread over the
year, no more than 35 percent in any one year. Last year's 100 percent was a big shock to a lot
of people. From the point of view about having hearings, I would urge the Council to consider
as if it weren't bound by the exemption from the Public Utilities law and handle itself as if it
were subject to that; that's really good for customer service. As if it weren't exempted, excuse
me, and to be had as if you were bound. I encourage you to look at establishing a separate
County public transit fund distinct from the County Transportation Fund so that we could have
more transparency about the funding, and there'd be more clarity about what monies are going to
where. I was kind of concerned about the Council's action last year to take -MS. YOSHIMURA: Four minutes.
MR. KESSLER: --monies out of the General...thank you very much for your attention.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Kessler.
MR. KESSLER: I wanna give one last word and thank the Department of Transportation for all the hard
work they do to keep the bus system running, thanks.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Mr. Kessler. Our next testifier is Evan Dust.
MR. DUST: Good morning, Chair and Members of the Committee. For the record, my name is
Evan Dust, d-u-s-t, with Dust Consulting Services. I'm a transportation planner with over
25 years of experience. You have my written testimony, you've had it since the beginning of the
month. I'm going to summarize for the purpose of brevity. Comes down to this, you've heard a
lot of testimony, and the testimony that you've heard is about service: what do you do about
service, where should bus stops be, where should routes go, what should the fares be, all of these
things which are in the category of service adjustments. Most systems conduct service
adjustments. If they're large systems, on a quarterly basis; if they're smaller systems, on an
annual basis. But they conduct those service adjustments from the basis of having a long-range
transit plan which sets the overall policy for the delivery of transit service. From that long-range
plan, you have a six-year or a five-year program which says how this bus system will react to the
expected land-use growth that is foreseeing over that five to six-year period. It is with that type
of short-range program and long-range plan that you actually have a framework with which to
evaluate the service request that you receive. In fact, a lot of systems, these service requests
never come to the elected officials. They are handled by staff using the guidelines and the
administrative directives provided by the elected officials. So you don't...you end up having
advisory bodies, you end up having groups of folks with an opportunity to provide input on the
service experience that they're having; but there is a clear policy framework in which each of
those requests are evaluated and determined whether the system should change or not. I believe
the time is now to conduct your long-range plan. You have just finished a general plan, you
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know what the land-use future is going to be, you delayed the implementation portion of the plan
to this year, transit is an implementation tool; it's time to plan the long-range transit system for
Maui. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of this testimony
rephrased? Chair Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank you very much, Chair Crivello. Thank you very much, Mr. Dust,
for being here. I'm listening to your testimony, and I've also had the opportunity to read it. I'm
getting the idea that there is not such a long-range transportation plan?
MR. DUST: My understanding is that, right now, there is not a separate document which is defined as
the transit system long-range plan.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: I'll check with the Department when we get to talking to the panel
members, but I think that's an important point because it will help us. Thank you. Thank you
for being here.
MR. DUST: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members? Thank you, Mr. Dust. Our next testifier,
Patricia Crawford.
MS. CRAWFORD: Aloha.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aloha.
MS. CRAWFORD: Madam Chairman, my name is Patricia Crawford. and I come from the Ilima Senior
Club. I'm here today to thank all of you for all the help you have given to...of the services of all
Maui County. All the services that you provide are very much needed and appreciated. We get
to the doctor, the lab to pick up medicine, even going to the market, shopping, bank, whatever. It
means so much to have these services, and we ask you for your continuance. On special
occasions and holidays, we are not forgotten and have something to look forward to with the
lunch programs, exercise programs and health-screening programs. They are important to us,
too. We depend on all these services. The transportation that has provided...is the best. The
drivers are very, very good; they just help you in every way they can. I'm grateful and ask you
for your continued support this year. Mahalo.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you.
MS. CRAWFORD: You're welcome.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Our next testifier, Barbara Jean Eberly.
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MS. EBERLY: Good morning -CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good morning.
MS. EBERLY: --Madam Chairman, Councilmen, Staff and guests. My name is Barbara Jean Eberly,
and I live at Hale Mahaolu Ilima. I use the bus five days a week. I volunteer for the lunch
program at KUC and Akahi Center, so I use the bus every day except Saturday and Sunday.
Saturday and Sunday, I use my pass. I also volunteer for the Red Cross, so this is the pass that I
use. As far as the drivers at MEO, they are very excellent drivers, especially Delfin and Don.
They really help the seniors, like our other seniors explained earlier. They carry our water cases,
when we go shopping, onto the bus and to your door. So I would appreciate if you continue to
support us. By you doing that, I'm able to help our kupunas. Now, as far as the Maui Bus, I
agree with some of the people that said some of them, like you said, there're blue days or you
had a bad day or whatever. But there's times where you have some bus drivers, majority of them
are good, but there's some. I was, me and another gentleman, was sitting down at the bus stop at
Kaahumanu waiting for the bus. They have a greeter that's supposed to greet you and tell you
what bus to get on. We cannot get onto the bus unless they tell you, because lots of times they
have to go smoke, go potty, go have a drink or whatever. So we're just waiting there patiently
and nobody comes and tells us anything. So we get up and go to the bus, the bus driver sees us
and he takes off. We have to wait an hour. And I have the bus driver's name. If they don't like
their job, they should quit because this is like a tourist industry. And you need to be patient and
have compassion for the seniors and be nice. Another incident was at Walmart. The bus doesn't
go into Walmart anymore, so the seniors have to cross the street to go to Walmart. Now
something's going to happen, I guarantee you. Somebody's gonna get hit by a car before
somebody does anything. I see it every time I'm on the bus - people running, seniors running
across. People have to understand that these people are in their 80s and 90-year-old people that's
using the bus.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MS. EBERLY: So I suggest that the bus transportation check on that. And talk to your drivers on how
to show some aloha. I had another incident where this guy...we asked, oh, how come you late?
He said, you guys must be on another planet or you on drugs. Now that's not a way to talk to
seniors, you know. If you don't like your job, let somebody else get it, with aloha. Mahalo.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members? Member Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I wanted to ask her.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Ms. Eberly?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Barbara?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Please wait. I wanted to ask you one question.
MS. EBERLY: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Whoa.
MS. EBERLY: Oh, Happy Valentine's Day.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Happy Valentine's Day. Walmart, do you know why
they're not allowed to go into Walmart? And I can ask the Department, but I wanted to know if
you heard anything. Did they tell you guys anything?
MS. EBERLY: No. The seniors wanna know why. They think it's the drivers, the drivers don't wanna
go into Walmart because they don't have patience.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well maybe not, but we'll ask the Department and we have the
people here. So 1 just wanted to ask you that question.
MS. EBERLY: Yeah, that's a very, very dangerous...you go look.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, I know what you talking about. Okay, thank you. Thank
you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Ms. Eberly?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Wait, you not finished.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You're popular, hang on.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Ms. Eberly. I like your hat, by the
way.
MS. EBERLY: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Anyways, in regards to the walking across the street, what street are
you talking about?
MS. EBERLY: This is the back end that's going to Zippy's.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MS. EBERLY: You go through the back end?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Right.
MS. EBERLY: I don't know the exact street name, but it's where you can into Lowe's.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Is there...there's a crosswalk on...
MS. EBERLY: There's a crosswalk, but -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MS. EBERLY: --come on now, you know the seniors aren't gonna use the crosswalk.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: No, I just wanted to verify whether there was a crosswalk available
there.
MS. EBERLY: How many make in Honolulu, they no use the crosswalk.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members?
MS. EBERLY: Any more questions?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Our next testifier is Robert Upton, and following Mr. Upton is
Frank Pruneau.
MR. UPTON: Good morning, Council Chair and Members. My name is Robert Upton, I'm the
Director of the Job Corps here on Maui. I'm speaking in support of advocating a bus stop on Ike
Drive. At the Job Corps, we have 130 young people in the program that are looking for
employment in the local community. Job Corps certifies students, it's a vocational training
school in retail sales, office administration, facility maintenance and culinary arts. Many
businesses that need our services and need our students are located on the bus routes. So
creating a bus stop at this location will help ensure businesses have access to our students who
are trained in the trade and also give our students the chance to access the quality employment.
The Job Corps is always seeking new clients. So their clients that we serve often don't have the
means of the transportation to get even to our facility. So this would help also recruit and
provide opportunity for the youth of our County to get training and future employment. That's
all I have, thank you.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members? Thank you. Next testifier, Frank Pruneau. Okay, then
I'll have him come on next after Anastasia Young. Mr. Pruneau can follow Anastasia Young.
MS. YOUNG: Aloha, good morning, Happy Valentine's Day.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank you.
MS. YOUNG: Thank you for having us. I'd like to say, thank you for your services, Roberts. And I
appreciate the bus very much. I am...I don't look like it, but I am a disabled person, and I have
not been allowed to drive for ten years. Without the bus, I would be hitchhiking everywhere.
Most people don't like that idea - me, I'm a girl, right? I think...let's see, some good ideas
would be to make the routes run later to Lahaina. I live in Lahaina. If we had the routes running
later to Lahaina, I would hitchhike less and you guys might make some more money. I hear that
a lot from other people, too, that the routes don't run late enough from one side to the other,
we're stuck. What are we gonna do? We gotta hitchhike. And another idea for making more
money for you guys, stay and catch all of the people leaving the malls after work, you know.
Like, after the shops are actually closed and the people are leaving work, you know, like 10:30,
something like that. That would be also great for catching the people that wanna go to the other
side. And then let's see, I think that it's also, for us disabled people, that if we can prove that we
cannot drive and we are under the age of retired people that maybe it would be nice if you could
give us a way to have a discounted pass, that would be very respectable of you and kind of you.
Because, you know, I don't ride the bus every single day, so the...buying the $45 pass is not
feasible for me. I'm on disability, I have limited income; it's not something I can always afford
every month. And it's not something I feel like is worth the money, you know, `cause I don't
ride it every single day. I think another good idea for you guys to make money would be if
maybe you could sell a whole bunch of student passes if you would run your routes in front of
the high schools. What student wants to go home if they're not required by their parents? If
they're high school kids and they don't gotta go home, why do they gotta go home? They're
gonna go somewhere else. They would probably like to go to the mall or to the beach or to their
friend's house, somewhere else other than home if they're not supposed to go home right after
school.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MS. YOUNG: Okay, thank you. I would also like to say, I think that a lot of the drivers are really,
really wonderful, awesome people. They are fantastic, customer service, they're the sweetest,
nicest, most beautiful people. There are a couple of them here and there that have those blue,
grumpy days, whatever. I've ridden almost every single route. I haven't ridden the brand new
ones, yet. I haven't been to Hana or Kula or whatever. But, you know, most of your drivers are
fantastic, wonderful and deserve raises. And maybe here and there you might have a couple you
might wanna check on. But, otherwise, you guys are doing great. I love you, thank you so
much. Happy Valentine's Day.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members? There being no...
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Madam Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, Chair Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you. Anastasia, just a quick question.
late do those buses run to Lahaina now?

your knowledge, how

MS. YOUNG: They leave Kaahumanu Center at 7:30 p.m.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And that's the last bus going to Lahaina?
MS. YOUNG: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Thank you very much.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MS. YOUNG: Thanks for having us.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Our next testifier is Frank Pruneau.
MR. PRUNEAU: Good morning.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good morning.
MR. PRUNEAU: Can you hear me?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Use the mic, sir.
MR. PRUNEAU: Okay, sorry. Good morning. One thing I'd like to say real fast is, Mr. Guzman, I met
your father at the YMCA. He's very proud of you, I just wanted to let you know that because
it's -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you.
MR. PRUNEAU: --it's Valentine's Day. He can't get enough talking of you. He wanted to know if I
voted for you. I said, yes, I voted for him. Please. And I met your kids. So I just wanted to say
that 'cause it's Valentine's Day.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you.
MR. PRUNEAU: Okay. What I have, an issue which is a heavy thing on my heart, because I felt like I
was with ME() for four years and a lot of you know who I am. I rode with you and loved you
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and everything else. But some friends of mine started going to paratransit. I knew Harry when
Harry was over at MEO. And it seemed like, okay fine, I know Harry, I'd be treated fine. And
the first time I used the paratransit. I would like to go to 54 Puunene Avenue, you know where
that is? Yes you do, Harry. But anyway, the person taking my reservations I was
dumfounded—she said, how do you spell that? I'm a haole, I don't know how to spell it, I have
to go pick up my prescription. So she said, if you can't spell it, then she hung up on me, I can't
take your reservations. I called back again. I got MaryAnn, and I asked MaryAnn, 54—I
thought, okay, please say it right Puunene Avenue. 'Cause my prescriptions really is in
Makawao, that's where my doctor is. So I trying to save...I talked to Miles to save money to get
it picked up, they got two pharmacies. Maui Clinic, that's where 54 Puunene Avenue is. So I
said, okay fine. So MaryAnn sends me to Maui Medical. Now she's supposed to be in charge of
something. I don't know, Allison, who she's charged of. But, anyway, getting back to that. So
they bring me to Maui Medical. I said, this isn't where I'm going. I'm going to 54...so they
brought me...finally, the bus driver knew where I was going. We're talking about people that
supposed to be in an office that knew where they were going. I never had a problem with MEO,
because they gave you a number. When you made a reservation with MEO, you had a confirmed
number that it was attached to you and the driver that took it. This company does not have that.
So when you call in, you gotta tell them when you wanna be picked up; I don't know that, I'm on
600 milligrams of morphine a day with pain so I don't understand little things. So, anyway,
going on with that, they brought me to the correct place to pick up my medication which I know
I have to stay there one hour because that's the rules and regulations. Okay, that's fine, I sat
under a tree. I sat there; I sat there for another hour, we're number two hours. And I call 'em
and say, you know, what's the problem? They said, oh, the traffic. The traffic, okay fine. I sat
three hours there waiting to go home to Lahaina. Okay. I have a problem with going to...you
see me going back and forth, the restroom.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MR. PRUNEAU: Okay. Then I...what happened was I messed in my pants. Then they sent a bus that
had no lift. The gentleman told them from Roberts that used to drive me all the time, Frank's in
a wheelchair. So I have to sit there now and wait again. And Harry knows this because the bus
driver went and told Harry about the incident and me sitting there for three and a half hours
soiled pants. So the gentleman decided to take me home 'cause he knew me, he didn't want the
other driver to take me. So, okay, we decide that. Then I was suggesting to Mrs. Jo Anne who's
head of Transportation about the seatbelt and all this was going to be a problem. Well, what
happened, the problem happened to be me. The bus driver was going too fast, which Harry got
informations through me about him road raging up on Haleakala Crater which is documented by
Uncle Bruce who is...used to work for MEO. He would testify he was going 85 miles an hour. I
called him and told him that. Okay, Frank, I'll take care of it. Okay fine. It happened again. I
was at the YMCA coming home, a friend of mine was following me -MS. YOSIIIMURA: Four minutes.
MR. PRUNEAU: --he was going 60 miles an hour at Olowalu Camp grounds.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Pruneau?
MR. PRUNEAU: Yes, ma'am?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: You need to conclude and wrap it up, four minutes.
MR. PRUNEAU: Okay. What I'm trying to say is, this system...and I tried my best. I even gave 'em a
copy of the lift. They're putting people in wrong. The lift's not right. All of this is not right. I
gave them faxes and everything else. And Jo Anne knows that. I asked questions to Jo Anne,
she can't answer my questions, she has to go to Darren or somebody else. What the problem
is... is thank God, thank God MEO took over. And thank God when I called Ms. McNeff two
days ago to congratulate her, she said, thank you, Frank, and welcome home.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MR. PRUNEAU: And this is what we have to deal with.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you.
MR. PRUNEAU: Afraid? Oh, and by the way, I was in a coma for four days after the accident on the
bus. It wouldn't have been that way if the bus driver was been taken off the route. Twice he was
caught speeding and ran a stop light and threw me off. And I asked him three times to stop the
bus. And Harry knows it as a fact.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Our next testifier is Shelly Maddigan.
MS. MADDIGAN: Aloha, Chair and Council. I'm here today ...Shelly Maddigan, President of the Kula
Community Association. I guess we've been a thorn in the Maui Bus System, because we did
get a bus system in Kula that is barely working. When it was implemented, we had a great deal
of discussion about it. Ms. Winer is working on it, I believe, to try to sort out the fact that the
larger majority of our community that really needs the system is not getting it. People are
driving from the Hawaiian Home Lands in Keokea to Rice Park, and it's not an easy situation.
We understand that there are rules and regulations that are tying the hands of our Maui Bus. But
the more...now that I've seen it in action...and I check the bus every time I see it go by, it has no
one on it. We are a rural community, we are not a city. We do not need an hourly bus. We
really need the whole system, from what I'm hearing today, the whole Maui Bus System needs to
really take a good look at itself and revamp for what its use is. And its use is supposed to be to
service the community. And from what I'm hearing and experiencing in Kula, it's really not
servicing the community. It's following the rules and regulations in the forms and the times that
it's been dictated to by the State or whatever other system and it is not addressing the needs of its
citizens and its riders. Having a bus on an hourly, going through Kula is ridiculous. It arrives
after people have to be in school and at work. So nobody that needs a commuting bus can use it.
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It stops running before people come home from work. It's just a crazy setup that is not serving
anyone that I can see so far from Hana to Lahaina. I have not heard any evidence today that the
way the bus system has been servicing the communities has been set up with any forethought or
consideration. Maybe the rules are dictating and limiting your abilities to be reasonable and
work within. We're not a city. And it sounds to me as though all of the bus routes and times
have been set up to service a city, a large city that needs a bus every hour so that people can
commute. We need a bus early in the morning so that people up on the mountain can get down
to Central, and either catch a bus to their jobs in various places or at least get them to schools so
that they can get to the school in time for school instead of an hour after school has started.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MS. MADDIGAN: Okay. I'm done. I just...I plead to put some sensibility into the system.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Not. Thank you. Our next testifier, Karen Alohilani. Following Karen will be
June Toma-Rose.
MS. HUE SING: Aloha -CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha.
MS. HUE SING: --Council [sic] Chair Crivello, Council Chairwoman Baisa and Members. Aloha and
mahalo for this opportunity to speak. I have been a public transit rider for over 30 years, starting
in 1982 with MEO. They provided services to me so that I could attend college. And, over the
years, I have used it for all kinds of activities. I attend the First Friday events which, you know,
are in the evenings. I've been here many times before. I'm very active in the community, and
this is possible because of the transportation. I do not drive, I do own a vehicle. I require others
to drive me, so when they're available, I'll use my own vehicle. But this is really a affordable
transportation system, and I have seen it improve over the years. It has, you know, once I used
to ride a big school bus to get to MCC back in 1982. And, you know, now we have these new
buses that are very comfortable. We even have little vans with back entrances so that they can
go to people's homes where the larger buses are not able to do so. So I'm very, you know,
I've...over the years, I've been on buses from Maui, Oahu, California, Nevada; and I've seen all
the different services that are available. And I commend you for what we have done here on
Maui, and I ask you to please continue to fund the services. It's needed for so many people. It
helps to have this service to get people out and be a part of the community and to live full lives
and to really be participants. And, you know, we all have something to give. And I just wanna
say, we really need the service. There are some current concerns that I have. Oh, I would like to
say that there's...I've worked...I've met with Jo Anne, and there has been other advisory groups.
And I think it's a really good idea to keep those, because you're hearing from people that use the
buses every day that have experiences; and, you know, their needs should be taken into
consideration. Also, I'm here again to ask, please, we do need a disabled pass. We've been
asking for this. Currently it's, general passes are $45, there is a pass for seniors and there is a
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pass for students. I know Jo Anne has also mentioned a pass for persons on a need base. And,
perhaps, that would cover the need that...a vital other category. But we do, you know, until
then, we're asking for disabled pass. We really would like to be included.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MS. HUE SING: Also, I did hear that MEO will be taking over the paratransit service and right now
Roberts takes a will-call; and that really helps, because sometimes events come up or situations
where we need a ride today and they have been able to do so. So I hope when MEO takes over,
they will continue with that will-call service. Also, there are some people that live outside of the
Kahului District. Kahului...the outside district meaning Kihei, Lahaina, Upcountry. And the
bus service stops at 7:30, they have to get on it from the hub at the Queen Kaahumanu Center
and that's it.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Four minutes.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. We're at four minutes.
MS. HUE SING: Mahalo.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MS. HUE SING: I would also like to read a letter from the Maui Wheelers. I did submit a separate...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: We'll have that filed and noted with our written testimony.
MS. HUE SING: Okay.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Not. Thank you very much. June Toma-Rose? Our next testifier, then, is Jodi
Jaslow for Donna Jaffe'? Am I saying that right? Excuse me. Jodi? This concludes our testifiers
who have signed up at the moment. Is there anyone in the gallery or at the district offices who
would like to testify? If so, please identify yourself to the appropriate staff and proceed to the
podium or the district office as the case may be. Thank you. Please identify yourself to the
appropriate staff and proceed.
MS. KAHAIALII: Aloha. My name is Donora Kahaialii. Sorry, I kinda have a cold, so I'll be going in
and out. I'm a newbie to the paratransit. And I've only been in it for about two months, but I
would like to say, mahalo, because it's an opportunity that I didn't know anything about. A
friend had introduced me to this bus service. And I really appreciate it because even though—
bear with me, just trying to be diplomatic—even though there are other means of transportation,
those of us who are handicapped which I hate to say—but disabled, it is something that, you
know, a lot of times we don't get the—I'm sorry, Fm just loss for words we don't get the
chance to...or opportunity to say things, what we wanna do, to say how we feel. So thank you
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for this. And I just wanted to say, you know, the turnover, I don't—like I said, I'm a newbie—I
don't know the difference between MEO or Maui Bus or Roberts Hawaii. And it seems like, you
know, what's done is done. The transfer is already going over, but I just wanna say to...we gotta
malama. We gotta malama our seniors, we gotta malama our disability to continue this bus
service for everybody, the whole community, the whole island, you know, Maui County. And
the most important thing for me is to make sure that the service is there, the quality of service,
the drivers, you know, that is important for especially our seniors, our kupuna. 'Cause we don't
want anybody to get hurt. And this, you know, highway, it's crazy out there. So that's my
concern, is to make sure everybody is okay, everybody makaala, everybody make sure that, you
know, everything is pono. That's all I have to say. Mahalo.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mahalo. Members? Thank you, and you may fill out your form -MS. KAHAIALII: Okay. Where's the form?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --with Staff. Right out -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: In the back.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --in the entry. Thank you.
MS. KAHAIALII: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Are there any additional testifiers from the gallery? Not. I'd like to
check with our district offices. Hana?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Lanai?
MS. FERNANDEZ: The Lanai Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Molokai?
MS. ALCON: There's no one here waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mahalo. We are also in receipt of written testimonies. And there being no
further individuals in the Council Chamber or district offices wishing to testify, without
objection, I will now close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. .
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: At this time, I'd like to take a recess for five minutes. . ..(gavel). . .

RECESS:

11:23 a.m.

RECONVENE:

11:31 a.m.

CHAIR CRIVELLO: . . . (gavel). . . Members, I'd like to reconvene our meeting. Thank you,
Members. Our agenda item, HHT-1, Bus Transportation Programs. The Committee is in receipt
of County Communication 13-25, from Council Chair Gladys C. Baisa, relating to the efficacy of
bus transportation programs in Maui County. The Committee may discuss the effectiveness of
existing bus routes and schedules, equipment needs, funding requirements, and other topics
related to bus transportation. The Committee may also consider the filing of County
Communication 13-25 and other related action. This morning, I'd like to introduce, again, our
resource panel. We have invited several members from our transportation community to discuss
the effectiveness of existing bus routes and schedules, equipment needs, funding requirements,
and other topics relating to bus transportation. The Chair's purpose for today's discussion is to
gather information on the services that are provided so we may have a better understanding of
our programs as we approach the Fiscal Year 2014 Budget. I would ask that each member of the
panel provide the Committee with a brief overview of the service that you provide or utilize and
how the various programs are meeting the transportation needs for Maui County. At this time,
I'd like to begin with two of the panel members that will have to leave us because they have
prior obligations. And after their presentations, we're gonna open up for deliberations so
questions from Members as well then we'll break for lunch at about 12:00 or before then or after
their presentation and return back at 1:30 to continue our Committee meeting. So, at this time,
I'd like to introduce May Fujiwara from our Lahaina-Honolua Senior Club.
MS. FUJIWARA: Thank you. Good morning, Chair Crivello and Members of the Transportation
Committee. I have to apologize because I lost my voice last night. Why? I don't know. I'm
okay. I'm not ill, but I just lost my voice. Anyway, I've been asked to provide a short overview
of transportation services utilized by our senior members in Lahaina. And thanks to MEO and
the Maui Bus for providing transportation for our members, as many of our seniors no longer
drive. House-to-house pickup is provided for our Lahaina-I Ionolua seniors' monthly meetings at
the West Maui Senior Center where our members can get the latest news on the happenings in
our community and listen to speakers on such topics as safety, wills and trusts, fraud, crimes
against seniors, and also to socialize with their friends. You wanna read the rest of mine? I
think my voice is going.
MS. CABEBE: Oh. Is it alright?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes. Thank you.
MS. CABEBE: Our club musicians and dancers and interested club members utilize MEO
Transportation to take us to Hale Makua, Kahului, and Hale Makua, Wailuku, every month to
entertain the clients there and to visit with friends and relatives. How appreciative the clients
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there are to be able to watch our hula dancers and to sing along with the old songs of yesteryear.
Our club is also provided house-to-house bus service to go on three excursions a year anywhere
in Maui in addition to bus transportation to the Senior Fair; the Hana Taro Festival; the Aloha
Party; the County Fair; the Maui County Special Fair on a special given day only for the elderly,
medically needy and disadvantaged; budget hearings and other important functions like today's
Transportation Committee hearing that we feel we need...excuse me, that we feel we need to
attend to have our voices heard. West Maui seniors are fortunate to have three days: Monday,
Wednesday and Friday, to be able to attend the Nutrition Program at the West Maui Senior
Center where they can get well-balanced nutritious meals sponsored by Kaunoa Senior Services.
Also, there are programs they are able to participate in various activities like zumba, stretching
exercises, bingo, Wii Bowling, Wii Bowling contests, talk-story sessions, and listening to
speakers on subjects relevant to our senior population. Members of the congregate meal or
Nutrition Program also use MEO bus services to go shopping in the morning before the start of
the Nutrition Program. Bus pickup again is house-to-house by MEO Transportation. Many of
our club members attend the Lahaina Adult Day Care Center at Hale Mahaolu Eono - some, one
day a week: others, more than one day. There, they are provided with various activities and a
nutritious lunch and snacks. Staff members take care of their every need if they are not able to
fully take care of themselves. Usually, they go there during the day when there is no one home
to look to them because of their caregiver's work schedule. I believe the Adult Day Care
provides Saturday care as well. House-to-house bus service is provided by MEO Transportation.
I know several club members who are transported by MEO's Ala Hou program buses for their
dialysis treatments — some, one day a week; others, more days. These treatments can take hours.
Treatment is provided from 6:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m., six days a week. What a blessing it is for
the dialysis patients not to have to worry about getting to and from Dialysis Center for treatment,
especially in the evenings. These ADA paratransit buses under MEO in the near future and these
buses will provide transportation for people who require dialysis treatment and those who require
daily needs such as shopping, medical and other purposes. MEO's Rural Shopping Shuttle
provide transportation services to seniors as well as the general public for the opportunity to go
shopping for groceries and other necessities. They can use this service to take care of their
banking needs, their medical needs as well. Seniors and others go several places. For example,
they can visit their first physician, call the shuttle...excuse me, example, they can first visit their
physician, call the shuttle for service to take them to Costco, shop there, call MEO's shuttle
service to pick them up at Costco and then go to Queen Kaahumanu Shopping Center or other
places where they need to go and then call the shuttle service again to take them home. For our
West Maui seniors, this Rural Shopping Shuttle service to go on the other side of the island is
provided on Tuesdays, Fridays and Saturdays. For seniors who are still interested and who are
able to work, they can avail themselves to the services provided by Ka Lima 0 Maui and Easter
Seals' transportation program where they are taken to the Cameron Center to receive training and
possible employment after their training. Employment transportation for low-income seniors and
others with disabilities who are economically and mentally and physically challenged can be
provided transportation by MEO allowing them to participate in community jobs. MEO's senior
services transportation can take seniors to the West Maui Senior Center or to Kaunoa Center in
Spreckelsville to participate in various activities like arts, crafts, hula, dance, ukulele and other
classes. A few of our seniors use the Maui Bus, but many of our seniors are unable to walk to
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bus stops which could be several blocks away, and they have to stand and wait for the Maui Bus.
Many of these bus stops have no benches or shade under which they can stand. If possible, and
if the County has the funding, bus stops in Lahaina—since it is so hot in Lahaina should have
bus stops with...bus shelters with benches and some overhead protection from the elements. I
would like to commend the MEO bus drivers as they are always courteous and go out of their
way to assist seniors boarding the buses and getting off the buses and assisting them with
packages or bags they may be carrying. Please continue to fund MEO Transportation and
increase their funding if possible. MEO needs a transit facility where all the buses can be parked
and serviced and where MEO administrative offices and transportation offices can be centrally
located. I thank the County of Maui for your past support of the MEO Transportation, and I look
forward to your continued support.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, May Fujiwara. But thank you, Debbie Cabebe, for saving her voice.
So I'd like to call on Cesar Gaxiola from Commission on Persons with Disabilities to do his
presentation.
MR. GAXIOLA: Good morning, Chair Crivello; and good morning, Council members. Thank you for
this opportunity. Very quickly, just wanted to share some of my experience in the area of
transportation. Before that, I wanted to share with you, I'm the Executive Director for the
Cameron Center which houses 15 agencies. And half of those agencies heavily depend on
transportation either through MEO, Roberts Hawaii, taxis and other means, Hale Makua and
other folks drive vans. We have a roundabout in Cameron Center; and on certain hours of the
day, you can see the roundabout well used. You know, Hui No Ke Ola Pono, Ka Lima 0 Maui,
Arc of Maui, Imua Family Services and many other of the agencies utilize those services, their
clients I should say. Also with the persons with disabilities, from time to time, we get
people...they come over and testify in regards to the transportation. And so it's nice to be able
to speak to you right after May, because May pretty much give you everything. Thank you,
May. But I had couple areas that I wanted to embrace. And one of them you have hear a lot this
morning and in previous Council meetings is, the discount to people we...the discount on the
buses to people with disabilities. I understand you have the paratransit and they able to access
the...one of the things we, you know, looking into the discount, is they gonna be able to use the
main system. So you actually providing a discount to somebody to use the main routes and the
main bus without having to dispatch a car and a single driver to a specific address. It's a large
number of those folks they actually can, you know, walk a block or two and access the main
system. So I don't know, on my head I thinking, there might be savings there just by providing
some type of discount to people with disabilities. You're already doing that to students and to
senior citizens, so why not? The other thing. too, with that is the...I keep hearing the, oh, we
gonna do it and we doing another study and maybe. But I believe these folks have been asking
for this for the past 12 months. So, you know, my thing would be what else can you do to install
some kind of discount to people with disabilities? Next month. Why they gotta wait? You
know, if anything that can be done to something like this be expedite. It's to help these folks get
to places. And, you know, if we can do it in a cheaper way, why not? The other area is disaster
preparedness. When you get tsunamis or anything like that, people that live in those areas, they
have no means of transportation. And so one of the things that happens, right away some of
-42-

HOUSING, HUMAN SERVICES, AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

February 14, 2013

those roads get blocked, so even family members cannot access their own relative because the
police are telling them they cannot drive in because the road is already blocked. So it's
something that have to be looked at and see what can we do to either provide some kind of
service to those folks. You know, if we can have some kinda count or some kinda idea how
many people might be living in those areas. And depending on where the, you know, where we
expecting the tsunami or whatever it might be. And along with that is the, you know, some of
the stops, especially in the lower areas, to kinda put some kinda lighting close to those bus stops
that might be in the low-laying areas. Because people can hear it on the radio, they can read it or
Internet or whatever; but you might have to put on the bus stop, they're totally unaware. And
you blocking the road, but not necessarily the people in the bus stop know what is happening
unless they have a phone or something with them. But, you know, who's to say they do? So if
you have some kinda lighting system that's actually attached to the bus stop, they could signal
people that is there, you know, start running or something. And so that's all I have, Chair, and
thank you for this opportunity. Aloha.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. At this time, I'd like to open the floor for discussion or questions for
May Fujiwara or Cesar Gaxiola. And then after our recess when we reconvene, we'll continue
with our panel as well as hearing from our Director of Transportation. Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair? He was first.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. I just have a question for May Fujiwara. Thank
you for coming this morning and testifying, or at least being on the panel. You mentioned in
your brief explanation that there is benches needed in Lahaina, but then you also mentioned that
there was house-to-house transport. What areas are you talking about that need benches?
MS. FUJIWARA: The Maui Bus stops.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZIVIAN: Yes.
MS. FUJIWARA: We have no problems with MEO because it's house-to-house. But the Maui Bus of
course do not...Maui buses do not go house to house.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Correct.
MS. FUJIWARA: And there are areas I see our seniors and other people just standing. There're no
benches. And you know how hot Lahaina is?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah.
MS. FUJIWARA: So we need something, you know, covering.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: At all the bus stops or just...
MS. FUJIWARA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: What areas?
MS. FUJIWARA: I don't know how many...is Jo Anne here? Maybe she can tell us how many.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I'll just...if you don't know the answer, I'll ask her later.
MS. FUJIWARA: Yeah, okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Cesar, I heard your testimony about bus fares, and I
think we're looking and still pondering. And I know the Department is looking at different
issues. However, my question to you is, do you feel if MEO takes over the paratransit portion of
the bus system, do you think that would still be necessary?
MR. GAXIOLA: To what?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: To have discount fares when ME() would be doing it?
MR. GAXIOLA: Definitely. Yeah, it definitely does. And if I can add to this?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. GAXIOLA: There is a bus stop close to some of the areas that a lot of these folks visit, especially
medical centers -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. GAXIOLA: --Kaiser, the hospital, even Cameron Center.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
MR. GAXIOLA: So if they are on the regular bus, they still can access those main areas.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So if I understand you correctly, MEO takes over the paratransit,
the fee would still be charged, then, the paratransit?
MR. GAXIOLA: Through those using the system, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, so the other part of MEO is still not being charged, the
house-to-house, the everyday, right?
MR. GAXIOLA: Oh, that, I not sure.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, okay. Well, I'll ask...well, maybe I should ask Ms. Cabebe,
then?
MR. GAXIOLA: Yes. Yeah, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, ask the expert instead of you. I sorry, I didn't mean to put
you... `cause you brought it up that's why. I'm just trying to clarify in my mind, I apologize.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, any more questions or discussions with...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you. I just want a follow-up with Cesar. Thank you, also, for
coming this morning.
MR. GAXIOLA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: You mentioned that there's an issue in regards to the numbers of
those that can access the bus stop versus those that are being serviced house-to-house. Do you
know the total number of population that would be in need of...or could access the bus stop like
a ridership number in per district or per route?
MR. GAXIOLA: No, I don't. And that's one of the things that I kinda...I trying to understand because
when I ask the question, we always talk about studies; but I don't believe in that. I think we
should just start doing some kind of testing and provide the service to see the numbers, and we
can always adjust instead of wasting too much time in study after study, you know. We
spending money on doing the studies, so might as well do a test run and you get the same results
sooner.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Follow-up, Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: So when you're saying those individuals that can access or come to
the bus stop, are those people that won't need additional equipment like a lift to get on the bus?
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MR. GAXIOLA: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, any further questions or discussions for our two panels
who I want to thank them for being here, 'cause they have prior obligations. And I appreciate
they sitting throughout the testimonies and giving us the opportunity to have a discussion with
them. Members, I'd like to ask if there are no objections, I'll call for a recess. Panel members,
hope you can come back and join us as well as the Administration staff, I would appreciate it. At
this time, I'd like to call for a recess, and we can return at 1:30.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. ... (gavel).. .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

11:51 a.m.
1:31 p.m.

CHAIR CRIVELLO: . . (gavel). . . Members, I'd like to reconvene our Housing, Human Services, and
Transportation Committee meeting on agenda item IIHT-1, Bus Transportation Programs.
Members. I would like to start with having each member of the panel provide the Committee
with a brief overview of the service that they provide or utilize and how the various programs are
meeting the transportation needs for Maui County. So I'm asking for a brief overview. And
then, Members, after we're done with every resource person giving their overview, then we'll
begin our discussions and questions with Council. We'll start with our Director of
Transportation, Jo Anne Johnson Winer.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Aloha, Members; and thank you very much for the opportunity to be here
today in this panel form. I think it's good for us to understand what the roles and responsibilities
of each user group as well as the providers of service, you know, are here for transportation here
in Maui County. Again, I'm Director of Transportation; and, no, I do not do roadways and
sidewalks, so I clear that usually first. The responsibilities that I essentially have as Director of
Transportation are to administer and oversee transportation or public transportation here in Maui
County as well as human services transportation and, in addition, the Air Ambulance contract.
We have a staff of five individuals: there's myself; my Deputy Director, Marc Takamori, who's
here with me today; we have a Staff Secretary, but she does so much more than that,
Ms. Diane Yogi; Mr. Darren Konno is our Transportation Program Coordinator, and he deals
with many of the paratransit issues and a lot of the oversight for both the MEO contract as well
as the ADA paratransit contract and many other things besides that; and our final employee is
Mr. Jim Oster, and Jim is overseeing the projects in cooperation with our CIP Coordinator for the
County of Maui, the implementation of our bus shelters and stops, and he provides other
statistical support to our, you know, both our department as well as other departments. So that's
an overview of our staff One of the, I think, the biggest challenges we have is that working with
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the human services component—which is very different from a fixed service, which is very
different from a commuter, which is very different from paratransit—and trying to, I guess,
educate the public about the differences of those services and how they actually operate is really
a challenge. Because as you heard here today, some of the comparisons, it's difficult when
you're trying to compare a fixed-route service with a human services type of a program. And I
think it's incumbent upon us, as a department. to educate and to continue to give information to
the public that will help them better access the services that are going to fit their specific needs.
So I'm really grateful that we've had the support of the County Council. And when I was
formerly a Council member, I didn't understand a lot of the things that I do understand now. So
there are many challenges, not the least of which is managing all the grants, both the revenue
grants that we get from the Federal Transportation Administration as well as the grants to our
grant recipients or the contracts that we oversee. The Air Ambulance is simply to lobby for
funding if that is a necessity; and so far this year, we have heard no comments that Air
Ambulance funds are going to be terminated by the State, so that is really a critical service.
We've really enjoyed working with many of the community associations. And we do a great
deal of outreach, both, within the community associations, but also within a lot of our elderly
community, with the disabled community and just through general interaction with the public
and with people who call our department with a multitude of questions. And that is something
that we take great pride in is, trying to disseminate information when you have very limited staff.
But we have, I'd say on the hoardings for this fiscal year—that's a combination of commuter,
fixed route and paratrans for the Maui Bus—this past year, we're almost at 2.8 million
hoardings, that is substantial. And with MEO hoardings, they're in the neighborhood of around
350 to 360 thousand hoardings per year. So because they serve different populations, you can't
really equate...well, you know. you're serving fewer people, no. you're just providing a different
level of service. And with MEO, serving communities such as Hana and also the islands of
Molokai and Lanai the kinds of services, they are very needed in the community, we will never
do a fixed route. So MEO is a critical player in this entire, you know, transportation system. So,
with that, I'll just end my comments; and then I'm sure, based on testimony, we'll be able to
provide information to you. And if we cannot, we'll get the information to you on the questions
that were posed. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Jo Anne. From the Maui County Office on Aging, I'd like to call on
Deborah Arendale. Thank you.
MS. ARENDALE: Thank you, Madam Chair; and thank you. Members of this Committee, for having
us here today. I echo Director Johnson Winer's comments regarding it's nice to be able to come
to a forum such as this and provide information. At the Maui County Office on Aging, we
believe that transportation is a very multi-faceted issue, and we have to come at it with
multi-faceted solutions. In 2012, there were approximately 32,000 seniors in Maui County. In
seven years when they do our next census, it's estimated that we will have 54,000 seniors in
Maui County. So from the last census to the next census, we're going to almost double. We've
already grown about 3,000 folks. But our biggest growth is gonna be in the next seven years. So
we are anticipating at MCOA the need to look at transportation, to look at actually every service
we provide with kind of a new eye so that we can become more effective and efficient. We do
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not anticipate that public funding is going to double for services for seniors, so we know that we
have to do a much more efficient job in every area. And, of course, transportation is one of
those. We currently provide transportation services as directed by the Federal Older Americans
Act and State Kupuna Care. So MCOA has to follow the guidelines of those of the Older
Americans Act and Kupuna Care as we implement transportation services. So we basically
provide transportation in general which is a one-on-one or a one-on-two or three service in
vehicles. And we provide assisted transportation which is involves an escort. So if there's an
individual that requires someone to stay with them the entire outing, we not only provide the
transportation, but we provide that escort as well. Last year, we provided a little over
17,000 rides in these two modalities. In addition to...and Kaunoa Senior Services provides that
service for Maui County Office on Aging. In addition to that program, because Kaunoa operates
from 7:45 to 4:30, Monday through Friday--people have needs on weekends—we work with a
nonprofit agency called, Na Hoaloha. And Na Hoaloha, last year, provided about 45,000 miles
of transportation for us. They provided under a heading called, "friendly visiting". And usually
that means that a volunteer is going to the home to pick up the senior, they stay with that senior
during the outing and then they return them home afterwards. And they have been an invaluable
partner for our County, because basically what we reimburse them for is the mileage cost. So
it's a very cost-effective way of helping seniors get what they need. We also provide assistance
in filling out applications and making referrals to the MEO Transportation program for seniors as
well as to the paratransit service. And we do this by matching individuals with the most
appropriate service for them. So if we have an individual that can use the public bus, we like for
them to use public transportation. If we have an individual on the other end of the spectrum that
requires paratransit, then we'll assist them in getting the paratransit services. So we use the least
restrictive manner of assistance. And we do encourage the use of natural support such as family
members, friends, neighbors, church groups. We try to fill in pukas with folks that those
individuals are already connected with. In the last I guess about six months, have been piloting a
program. We have an intern from LIFIMC who's actually with us today in Chambers, and she—
Mary Kay Hoffman is right there she has been incredible in terms of helping us bring a
program together called...that we're calling, Bus Buddies. And what it is...imagine if you're a
senior, you've been driving, all of a sudden you can't drive and you have the bus system to learn.
How many of us would go, yay, I get to learn the bus system? It's...it can feel intimidating at
times. So what Mary Kay is working on is putting together a bus-buddy system whereby we'll
sign people up and we will have volunteers that go with those seniors to learn the bus route, to
kind of figure out some of the difficulty in transitions. We may have heard some other...some of
the testifiers discuss this morning, we wanna minimize those barriers as much as possible.
Because our...the Maui Bus system would be a great alternative for folks who live where it's
easy to get on. And if their only barrier is, I'm afraid, I'm intimidated by learning that new
thing, then we wanna remove that barrier. So we're actually very excited about that pilot
program. We feel like it's gonna be a really good use of time and resources and will be very
beneficial. The other thing that we do, I know that I think Cesar mentioned, disaster planning.
In our assessment process, we're working with individuals one-on-one to first of all look at
whether or not those folks do have a disaster plan in place. And if they don't have a disaster plan
in place, we help them process through one. And, again, we like to focus on using natural
supports. We have a program that we've been implementing called, Feeling Safe, Being Safe.
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And it actually assists the seniors or an individual with disabilities in putting together a
"go pack" or, you know, being ready to leave if they need to or being able to stay if they cannot
leave, being able to shelter in place. So we try to have, again, a very well-rounded view of the
transportation issue. And we know that with the coming influx of the aging population, we have
to get even better at making sure that we have enough options that are gonna fill any pukes that
come along. So thank you very much.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Yeah, we've heard a lot about the seniors, our persons with
disabilities. And, you know, our youth are all in school at this time, but to share...give us an
overview on behalf of our young people, we have Mr. Colin Hanlon from the Boys & Girls
Clubs of Maui.
MR. HANLON: Hello. Thank you, Chair Crivello, Members of the Committee. My name is
Colin Hanlon, I'm the Chief Professional Officer with the Boys & Girls Clubs of Maui. And
there's a couple reasons I'm here today. Number one is because you don't say, "no" to Michele
when she asks you to do something. And number two is because our organization is able to
serve roughly 4,000 youth here on Maui, and many of them do take multiple bus transportation.
Thank you so much. I really came here to share with you some of the youth feedbacks, some of
my staff's feedback; and I thought I was gonna be coming here to educate this Committee.
Thank you for letting me sit here all day. Hearing some of the testimony, I think I've learned far
more than I'm gonna share, to be honest with you. My part to this is really about youth trans.
And. like everybody's been saying, it's multi-faceted, around the public transportation here on
Maui. So let me get right into some of the things I wanna make sure I share. I was able to be a
part, back 1995, some of the early meetings for youth transit. It started before I got involved.
And I got to be a part of that planning process with the youth centers making sure...we broke
down the number one barrier for our agencies, which was transportation, getting the kids to and
back home from our programs. It was really an important thing that we broke down. I have
since been able to work with 4,000 other Boys & Girls Clubs across the country and realize that
this is a universal issue of how we tackle transportation for kids who don't have licenses or the
ability to get back and forth. Again, the feedback I got from the kids was all over the map. In
different communities, it's different. And I wanna make sure I sort of jump on one of the
testifiers from Kula made a really good point, and it was exactly what I was gonna say about the
youth trans, which was we need to make sure that we're staying flexible and we're able to add
some common sense and make sure it can happen correctly. So in two of my communities in
Haiku and in West Maui in Lahaina, we're having some difficulties getting the MEO bus youth
trans out of the schools on time. They sit there for two hours. After school lets out, they don't
get to the clubs till a little 'bout two hours and fifteen minutes, this is from Kam III school in
Lahaina. And it's also an issue in my Haiku clubs. Because there's some transportation...when
the buses can grab 'em, how we consolidate some of the riders from some of the schools and
stuff. But, basically, it gives them about 45 minutes of program time before they have to get on
the bus and go home. So it's really defeating the purpose, and the kids are getting there pretty
hungry and cranky. And those are their words, "hungry" and "cranky", take their quotes.
Having said that, we've always had the ability to adjust on the fly and work really well with
MEO about the planning. so we're trying to get some of those things accomplished so it makes
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better sense. It becomes a safety issue when those things arc...the kids need consistency, they
won't ride the bus, they'll walk from Kam III. This sounds like, oh, yeah, we got those
sidewalks on that street now, great, yay. Well you know what, they still gotta pass and play
frogger across the highway. And, again, this is gonna come to another point. We had another
testifier, I believe her name was Barbara, did a wonderful job talking about the seniors getting
dropped off and having to cross the street. I think someone mentioned, well there's a crosswalk
there; but...and then there's risk to the bus going into an area that they can't turn around. You
gotta weigh that risk to reward. And when we built the Lahaina site, I really testified pretty hard
for a overpass ramp or an under thing, something to get the kids across safely 'cause they're
gonna do it. They're not gonna wait for the bus if it doesn't do it on time consistently and gets
them there when they wanna be there and that they're gonna cross the four-lane highway.
Testified like crazy trying to get that into my budget for the West Maui site, didn't happen.
Right after we opened, it couldn't have been more than two months after we opened, we had a
kid get hit going across the street. What's the risk to reward on that? So let's make sure we got
someone who weighs that when you say. hey, the seniors have to walk all the way across. Flow
could we get a different solution that drops 'em off in front? I mean that's not even my thing,
but for me it's about the kids making sure that they'll get delivered on time and when they want
so they will take the bus and not actually try to pass across that highway. And you're gonna
have concerns come up when the Kihei High School come in and different things. And if you
put that bus stop on the wrong side of that highway or if you don't have a way for the kids to get
up there or that mall goes up and the kids are gonna cross there, you're gonna have the exact
same issues that you're gonna deal with there, too, so it's gonna be important. So some of the
other...and I have some written testimony from each one of my unit directors that I can share
regarding each community that we have. And we are ultimately looking at an infrastructural
need which is transportation which helps all the other service agencies and everybody else be
successful. This has to be out in front. I think in 1995 the community and the County of Maui
was out ahead of this. And right now I think we're trailing, we're behind on this infrastructural
need. And we're probably in a really difficult part of our developmental cycle as we change
from rural to whatever we're gonna be. But as we do so, you have a, like, multi-structured
transportation needs and all of these things. And yet a gentleman named Mr. Dust come in and
talk about planning and putting all these concepts and ideas of when you build what in, you
know, to be ahead of the need and having some consistency so the riders will ride it is probably
gonna be...again, those are my two cents and I'm not a planner. But as far as the kids go,
ultimately, we are so grateful at the Boys & Girls Clubs for MEO youth transportation and the
County of Maui for contracting with 'em. Every school takes kids from their school to the Boys
& Girls Clubs and to the other youth centers--all the other youth centers get the same deal—and
then back home to their communities and their neighborhoods. We do have to make sure that
we, as the end users, are dictating where those drop-offs are. And, right now, we're not having
that ability to affect that and get the kids dropped off where they will, so ridership will go down.
And that really does help if the end users are dictating where the drop-offs are for youth trans
and what time. We would like it to go a little later so the kids could stay on program. And we
would like to get the kids right after school on those buses coming to us right away and not
waiting a couple hours to get there. And that's that, thank you.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Hanlon. Our next presenter is Debbie Cabebe from Maui
Economic Opportunity.
MS. CABEBE: Good afternoon, Chair and Council members. Thank you for inviting me to speak here
today. I'm the Chief Programs Officer with Maui Economic Opportunity. Our CEO is out of
town on business and our Transportation Director's on vacation, so I'm the last man standing.
So I'll try my best. You know, MEO is a social service agency. We are part of a community
action network nationwide and MEO's mission is helping people in need, restore their hope,
reach their potential and enrich their lives. So any of the programs that we administer speak to
that mission. The human service transportation is pretty complicated because there's many arms
and legs that are attached to that. And I know when the paratransit was first created, there was
talk about duplication of services and we went back and forth quite a bit on that. And, really, I
think there are some pretty clear lines in terms of what paratransit does and what the human
service transportation does. I know in May Fujiwara's testimony she talked about some of the
different services that we provide. But just under the senior services alone, Deborah spoke about
that, we work with Kaunoa Senior Services, we do leisure transportation programs, taking them
to and from programs, we pick them up at their home and take them to the site. We transport
people to the Senior Fair every year, we do senior club excursions. There are 57 organized clubs
under the MEO umbrella, over 2,000 organized seniors that meet at our building. The presidents
meet at our building once a month and then those presidents go back to their clubs and share
information. So we help get those seniors to and from their meetings and other excursions that
they wanna attend. There's the Kupuna Aloha Luncheon, many of the legislatures attend that
every year. And we also have Lanai excursions. So we take a bus three times per year taking
them from Lanai to the harbor and then a bus comes to Lahaina, picks them up and takes them
around Maui so that they can shop, excursion, things like that and then they go back. Again, of
course, we do the senior club meetings. We do a lot of Nutrition Programs. So there are many
different nutrition sites where we pick up seniors, we take them to the Nutrition Program and we
bring them back. It's one of the issues that we have in Lahaina with the conflict with the Boys &
Girls Club, when the kids get out of school, we have nutrition runs that have to be returned, the
seniors need to go home from their Nutrition Program at the same time. And we have limited
resources in terms of how many buses that we have. We actually just hired another Lahaina
resident driver and that'll help with that problem a little bit, but it is rather difficult. We provide
services for Ka Lima 0 Maui and the Easter Seals with special needs clients, and we take them
to and from programs. We also have employment transportation for low-income people with
special needs, we'll take them to and from work. We do Rural Shopping Shuttles, and this is
particularly important in those areas where the paratransit was not providing service. We have
something called the i-Shuttle Upcountry so that...the Rural Shuttle would pick somebody up
from Upcountry maybe and bring them down to Kahului or to Wailuku to do shopping, medical
appointments and things like that and then take them back. The i-Shuttle will...it's like an
internal shuttle that will operate up in Upcountry and take them to and from appointments there.
So they actually go to their home and then take them to wherever they need to go. On Molokai,
our...I mean not our transportation. but our Branch Director, Yolanda Reyes, is very connected
with the community and has met with community members and tried to adjust schedules to meet
the needs, but again there's only so many buses over there and so many drivers so that makes it
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difficult. We have extended the hours somewhat; we would like to extend more maybe on the
weekends. And we do, on a case-by-case basis, accommodate people if they have some special
need and we try to he flexible. And then Colin talked about the youth trans, but not only with the
Boys & Girls Clubs, we take students to and from Japanese school, we take `ern to gymnastics,
we take 'ern to cheerleading, and then get them back to their community, you know, safe when
they can. In terms of extending our hours, it's like anything, it's like, you know, you only have
so much money. So if you extend the hours, you gotta figure out are you gonna cut it off in the
beginning or, you know, where's that gonna come from? So we're lucky our Transportation
Director, George Reioux, he's very flexible, very open. When people call him with suggestions,
we try to take a look at it. But sometimes the, you know, it's the limitation is with the funding
and maybe the resources. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. From Roberts of Hawaii, Mr. Harry Johnson.
MR. JOHNSON: Good afternoon, Council [sic] Chair Crivello, Council members and members of the
panel. My name is Harry Johnson. I'm the Operations Manager at Roberts Hawaii located here
on the island. At the request of the Committee Chair, I'm here to present or participate in this
Transportation Committee panel and to assist in any way possible to address the needs of the
County's transportation goals and programs. Roberts Hawaii, Incorporated operates the Maui
Bus fixed-route service which includes the complimentary paratransit services as well as the
commuter routes. The objective of the company is to he in alignment with the County of Maui's
Transportation Department mission, responsibilities and goals and they're outlined as follows.
And you can actually read this on the Internet as well, I'll just bypass that. Today's meeting is
focused on the effectiveness and efficiency of the transportation programs that are currently in
place. I'm here to provide input for evaluation and recommendation towards the purpose of this
meeting. The Maui Bus fixed route consists of 16 vehicles which services the Central,
Upcountry, South and West Side corridors of the island of Maui. The newest addition to these
routes are the Kaanapali extended and, recently, the Kula routes in which we just heard from a
testifier today. These routes, these last two routes, were recently established at the latter part of
the year 2012 and 2013 respectively. In addition to the fixed-route service, there are four
commuter routes which generally transport workers to the West Side of Maui and utilize seven
vehicles. These commuter routes are not only limited to workers on the West Side, but all...well
to the general public as well. Finally, by Federal mandate, the complimentary paratransit service
is the fastest growing service with daily averages of 250 reservations per day to various cross
corridors throughout the island of Maui. Since its inception, the County has modified the
reservation system to reflect a balanced approach to the overwhelming request for this service.
In conclusion, all of these services, even those that we've heard from Debbie Cabebe, basically
operate 365 days a year excluding tsunami evacuations. And we are all in the same boat when it
comes to tsunami evacuations. If there are any questions, this is all that I have.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Johnson. Members, we've heard an overview and a brief
presentation from our panel members. And I'd really like to sincerely thank you for spending
your day with us today. Before I go any further and open up the floor for discussion and
questions for each of the transportation areas. I'd like to recognize in the gallery our Director of
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Housing and Human Concerns, Jo-Ann Ridao, and her Deputy Director, Jan Shishido. Thank
you for being here. Members...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I just wanted to...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I thought you were just, you know...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, okay. Just like make sure. Okay, thank you. First of all, I
am totally blown away with the numbers that. both, Jo Anne has given to us as well as Debbie
and as well as Harry. I mean, you know, we've got some awesome numbers for a small
community when you think the numbers we have is a little over, what, 150, 160 thousand people
throughout the County of Maui. And we're talking 2,800,000 pickups. I mean that...and then
300 and some 50 thousand plus over there and. you know, the numbers are just astonishing. I
mean, you know, and I think the public can be proud of the fact that you guys have done, what I
call, an outstanding job. And the other thing I heard today, Madam Chair, is the fact that we're
still evolving. You know, this system really, if you think about it, has really taken, what, six,
seven years ago, it's not been around for 30, 40 years. Like, I hear people tell, oh, in Oahu they
do this, in Honolulu they do that. Oh well, you know, they've been around long time and, you
know, it's a whole different dynamics, you know, you're not talking so much rural as much as
urban. And here it's the exact opposite, we're a lot of rural and a little urban. And my little
district of Wailuku and Mr. Guzman's district of Kahului is really the condensed urban areas; the
rest are really rural except for our resorts. My question, and I guess it's really not a question
more in a sense that, Ms. Winer. as we developing and, you know, you heard from Kula and I
know they're...some of them are not happy and I've had even...I've even had calls. And I know
Ms. Baisa must be getting choke calls. But I know...remember I was at the meeting when you
said, give us time to evolve a system. You know, and again, that's maybe the other side of this
coin is, let's continue, collect data and change the system as needed, I think is what I'd like to
see us continue to do. In the area of seniors and disabled and fares, that's tough ones because
we're not getting any more money; and in fact, if I may say this, Ms. Winer, we're probably
going get less money in the not-too-distant future. Is that not correct?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know, no, I'm asking the question so I want the public to
hear this.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Yes. With regard to your question...if I may, Madam Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
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MS. JOHNSON WINER: We really are looking. Sequestration is one function that will cut some
money. The existing 5311 money which is what we get for some of our paratransit operations,
it's, you know, if we've already been allocated that, it would not touch that. But any new
allocations for paratransit operations, there may be some cuts in that, we don't know yet. And
with regard to even your comments about, you know, expanding routes or a Kula route, we only
began that route January 1st. We don't even have the first accurate statistics to be able to see
within those hourly, I guess, the runs that we do, what is the most common usage. Because then
we can pare down and we can look at altering that route. But it all, you know, evolves around
money. And all of the services, whether it's MEO, our paratransit system...we have over 700
paratransit clients now, that's from a start of 50 which is probably less than five years ago when
this service really started. So as all of us age, the needs are growing greater, but the revenue
sources are reducing. So, you know, we have a lot of challenges. And I think when you spoke
just now about the disabled fares, we have the same concerns, because we, as an entity, are being
asked to do more with less. And yet our farebox revenues, with the increase that was provided
last time, our farebox revenues are up about $1 million. So the ridership is down, if we project it
out, probably only maybe 6 percent; and it may not even be that bad. So one has to ask, how is
this, you know, if you go again and you give disabled passes, we don't know the effect until it's
been operating for a while. And with the aging population, our paratransit population which is a
really popular service, we don't know where that's gonna go. And that concerns us, because we
do wanna be more sustainable and we do want to offer services; and I don't wanna get in the
position like Oahu where they've had to cut back fixed routes to accommodate Handi-Van. And
then now they're asking for, you know, basically free passes for senior citizens and, you know,
certain populations; and if you don't have the money to sustain the system from the beginning,
that's very tough. So we have tried, and with MEO's help also with Roberts' help, we've tried to
gather some information and it's difficult to do that when you don't have that kind of feedback.
And we have no right to ask those questions of our riders. I spoke to you before about the
fare-assistance program. It would be also a data-gathering mechanism. So we were looking at
that. And whether that makes it into the budget or not, you know, we're not certain because we
just put out there what we think the community would want and what programs we would like to
see. But that's one way to gather data.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah and, Madam Chair, one more quick question and then I'll let
the others have their chance. We heard about Walmart and Hawaiian Homes and, you know,
we've heard that your buses don't go in there. And that puts our seniors and others in crossing
streets and crossing areas that are heavily trafficked, what are the reasons for not going into some
of these places? Excuse me.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Well, with regard to Walmart specifically and also you'll notice over by Maui
Mall, one of the difficulties that always crops up is when you go onto private property and when
you have conflicts getting out of those parking areas or parking lots, you're interacting with
potential accidents every time a car hacks out or a little child runs into the driveway. So one of
the issues that we had was the timing. We were getting, particularly around the holidays, really a
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lot of complaints. In fact, one of the former Council members actually asked specifically that we
not go into Walmart the way that we were doing it because we were blocking in the handicapped
people and we were impeding traffic. So that was why we responded. We took a look at it and
we said, well, for safety purposes, it may be better. And we actually surveyed the drivers, the
riders, some of them were very happy about it, others not so happy. But again we have similar
issues at Costco. But that's why we amended those areas to keep on time, to improve on safety.
And I will take another look at the Walmart location, but if you're also aware that there is
another very large shopping facility coming into that very area over by Zippy's. And so for us to
completely redo stops and have everything, you know, permanently set, we're right in that
mid-period now where we're waiting for that other large, you know--and I won't say what it is,
but I think most of you know—that it's under discussion for that very large shopping facility
come in there. That is going to impact where we have to route. We also have, as you know, the
MEO transit facility that is being built. And we're looking at a cooperative, you know, and
MEO's been great to work with, but we're also looking at trying to, at the suggestion of the
community as well as what our short and long-range transportation plans tell us, to try not to
duplicate and create redundant services. So we're looking at a collaborative effort on all transit
to perhaps use that as a hub. So while I'd like to give you, you know, a definitive answer where
something is gonna be set, right now, those are the things that are really of concern to us, and the
fact that we are not really encouraged. In fact, we're down right discouraged from doing
anything on the highways by State Department of Transportation. If you notice on the Kula run,
Department of Transportation did clear areas for us where there are signalized lights and up by
the Longs at Kula. And with regard to your other question about Kula, MEO has been more than
gracious in offering opportunities to pick up people, whether it's the Ike Drive location. I just
visited with Judd Cunningham about that and I suggested that because low-income individuals,
generally, it's gonna be a stretch for them to pay the same fares, you know, or buy monthly
passes. So that's when I suggested that, perhaps, because MEO is a service that really doesn't
charge a fare that it would be really good for those individuals to be accommodated by MEO.
And Mr. Reioux with MEO has been more than gracious in wanting to get people from
Department of Hawaiian Home Lands up in the Kula area to these sites. He just hasn't been
getting feedback, and we even sent out surveys. We got back a grand total of four of the surveys.
I've gone to community meetings, I've, you know, done whatever I can to gather information.
But MEO is more than willing to help and that is their mission, their goal and objective, is to be
of service. And I think that rather than us trying to traverse a very dangerous area across the
highway, that was why we made the choice to work with MEO and get them on some kind of a
regular basis to our stop at Rice Park.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you, Director.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members? Member Couch?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. Got a lot of questions, so I'll just go down
the list and ask one or two and then pass. First, Mr. Johnson, you mentioned...it sounded like
you said, you get more requests for paratransit than you have availability, is that correct?
MR. JOHNSON: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So you tell these folks that they can't do it? Is it seat capacity or just
timing and whatnot?
MR. JOHNSON: In the beginning, the transportation services were, basically, you call in for a
reservation and you could do a reservation within 30 minutes or less. Basically, if you started off
a reservation at 10 o'clock to go to Safeway and if you needed to go to Ross, you could actually
call in another reservation or have the reservation completed to get from Safeway to Ross. This
is just an extreme example, but it has happened before. With the direction with the County of
Maui Department of Transportation, what they've done is they requested for, now what we have,
is one-hour-interval reservations so that there's a lot more availability of these vehicles and
drivers as well to continue with what we currently have now. Prior to this move, it was just a
whole bunch of reservations that were very hard and difficult to keep up with if you had
250 people making five reservations within a two-hour period. There was just not enough
equipment or manpower to go around.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So, for instance, in that last example you gave, does that mean that all
your buses that do paratransit were full or is it just because of the timing only a couple people
were in 'ern and made 'ern unavailable?
MR. JOHNSON: It kinda depends on the timing and the type of equipment that you needed. So if you
needed an equipment that required accessibility, if you had a gentleman who's in a standard
wheelchair, it'll work where you can actually fit five units or five standard wheelchairs in a
vehicle. If you had a situation where another person who is in a wheelchair, but had an extended
wheelchair, that would limit the amount of people that you could actually put in the vehicle.
And at the same time, in the earlier part of the year, we just recently received new vehicles to
add to the paratransit fleet which was actually a blessing for the company as well because now
the service could be provided with more capacity.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And then so if you get these more requests, is MEO being used
as a fallback or a backup or can it be or how does that work?
MR. JOHNSON: I'm actually not gonna...I'm not gonna fib the situation. We've, in the earlier part of
2010, we actually had a communication with MEO. And I'm gonna be honest. And I say this
because I used to work for MEO, I was once their Transportation Director. So I knew that, with
the coordination of specialized services with the paratransit services, there was a possibility that
we were looking at actually asking for their assistance in some areas.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And did you, were you able to?
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MR. JOHNSON: We've had one or two during the time, but they had their transportation services going
on as well. So it was kinda difficult to try and make it occur at the last minute. They would need
a reservation as well to go along with our request. So-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. JOHNSON: --I just trying to use whatever's available out in the community to get the people
going where they need to go.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair. I got plenty more, but I'll
wait for Mr. Victorino again.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Member Couch. Member Cochran?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah, thank you. Chair Crivello. And, yeah, I got a lot of notes taken
throughout the day here. But I guess one of the things that I had a...I don't get many calls about
Upcountry, but and so Ms. Balsa probably is more clear on what the reasoning is for this, but for
Ms. Winer, in regards to Makawao Avenue, I guess there's like three bus stops I guess pretty
close in a row there: Makani. Kealoha [sic], Eddie Tam I think. And people are wondering,
because it backs up the traffic because of those stops and I guess there's no pullovers, right,
there's no pullouts for the bus to actually leave the drive and thereby...so I'm just...if there's an
answer to that because I had gotten a call in regards to that specific matter.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Yeah, and we have that issue, not so much...I don't know why we don't get
more complaints in Lahaina because I mean that's...you're traveling behind the bus, there is no
room for the bus largely to pull over. South Kihei Road, we get the same complaint. Certain
areas that are congested, and particularly high-traffic areas at certain times of the day. For the
most part, though, I think that because we have limited right of way and, you know, even
designing our bus shelters and stopping areas, we try to accommodate the best we can, but the
biggest challenge for us is where we can put our stops that are safe. The other issue is when we
do pull completely off the road, and particularly on South Kihei Road, the drivers will not let the
bus back into traffic. So it plays havoc with the routes. So when you're trying to keep an
on-time schedule, people simply, oh, I don't wanna go behind that bus so they shoot up in front
of it. The bus drivers cannot keep on schedule then. So, you know, if people cannot wait just a
little bit, you know, of time for the buses, you know, to move through the areas, the routes
basically run once every hour. You know, I don't know what to tell people. It's either you want
the bus system or you don't want the bus system. We try to avoid areas of congestion, but
already we've got some issues with I guess where some of our stops, you know, are located and
people get disgruntled because we don't pull the bus completely off the road. And then we get
complaints because when we do pull off the road, all the dust and debris and everything is flying
in auntie's house, and what are we gonna do about that? So I don't really have an answer for
you except that the drivers do, you know. try to board people as quickly and offload people as
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quickly as possible. I think there are just: certain congested areas that you're never going to
completely be satisfied with. Lahainaluna Road is a really good example.
VICE-CHAIR CO(

Uh-huh.

MS. JOHNSON WINER: You know, there's three schools on one road and, you know, we have to try
and address those issues. But the drivers try to be as courteous as they can. If we do find—and
we'll work with Roberts because they were awarded the fixed and the commuter routes
again--we'll work with Roberts to see about waiting at bus stops so that if there is no people
boarding or getting off, we don't want the traffic to be impaired. So, you know, those are the
kinds of issues that we'll deal with, but...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And a follow-up, Chair'? So it's not necessarily...I mean obviously it's not
necessarily a requirement, I guess, in order to have a bus stop. You need to have, you know,
sufficient room for pull-offs obviously. But I know in Waiehu, I don't know if that's been
addressed, where people want buses in that end; and it was, I think, because of the fact that, of
course, unsafe and no room for turnaround or what have you in that area. So has that been
addressed at all?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: We have not looked at the Waiehu expansion area. We do have ME()
services, you know, operating I believe in that area already. So we're trying to...and particularly
because we don't want to just implement routes and then have issues. 'Cause, like, we just
barely started the Kula route. And I would rather do something that is, you know, at least tested
and has been tried for a while to see what issues we're gonna have. But we are looking at that
area next if we do expand.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay, thank you.
CI IAIR CRIVELLO: Member Guzman'?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, thank you, Chair. Gosh, where to begin? Why don't I start with
the Director. One of the testifiers today was, I believe, Arleen Gerbig, and she had mentioned
benches in Kula. I know that...or not, sorry, the route from Kula to Pukalani, and she was
mentioning benches that should he or could be provided at Pukalani. I know we had a meeting a
couple weeks ago, and I wanted the general public to hear from you in regards to the vision or
possibility of having certain locations being supplied with benches, you know.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Yes. And Pukalani is one of the areas. In fact, we're trying to expedite
getting some kind of seating. We did put on the, because it is on Parks property, we did put a...it
is a seat that we're testing. The manufacturer gave us the use of this, what they call, the
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Simme-Seat. We're looking at that. We tried to put it, actually, here near the State building, but
due to an extraordinary amount of bureaucratic red tape, we chose not to do that. So we put it up
in Pukalani where we needed a bench of some sort. It's just a two-seat bench, but the shelter is
what we're working on now. We have other areas which once we establish a route and we see
that particular stops are working and the numbers of individuals at those stops are really what
trigger the threshold of whether a bus shelter should be provided or not. And sometimes, you
know, other things like the one we did near Eddie Tarn, you know, we chose in that area to put
one in because it was kind of rainy and we still have issues, you know, because of how that was
constructed. But Lahaina is one of the areas we are going to be adding stops, they're in design
right now. So we picked the stops that were the most ridership, also in the areas where we knew
that we had sufficient right of way. That is one of our biggest challenges. But the actual amount
of work in order to get a bus stop in, if it's in a Special Management Area which much of West
Maui is; and in an historic district, it's another complication. It takes a lot of I would say,
groundwork and a lot of permitting and a lot of early preparation in order to do those sites. So
that's where a lot of the delays come from, but we're moving forward. And if people have
specific requests, then we're always happy to take those. We file them, but then when we get
ready to implement a stop or a shelter, you know, or even eliminate a stop which we do on
occasion. We certainly look at the public's input.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you. It's just a Ibllow-up.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Can you tell the general public in terms of how many shelters that
you may be proposing to build in the near future and maybe the cost estimate of each of those
shelters that -MS. JOHNSON WINER: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --would, you know, the revenue that we would have to raise to build
those shelters? Just to, you know, give informational data.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: We have 180 stops, roughly. Out of those stops, there are roughly 40 that
currently have ridership numbers that would be sufficient to trigger the need for a shelter. Our
shelter program is, basically, we came up with an actual plan to implement it to do maybe eight
to ten shelters per year. Some of the shelters are more expensive depending on the location,
some are a little bit less; but the actual cost for the shelter itself, irrespective of preparation work,
is roughly around, it could be anywhere from 25 to 35 thousand dollars, maybe a little bit more.
But that's just for the shelter. But the site preparation, land acquisition if we need it, the permits,
the I guess amendments for ADA, all of the other things that are associated with where that stop
goes, that sometimes can be more expensive than the actual shelter itself
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: So currently you have about 40 in the works?
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MS. JOHNSON WINER: We have eight constructed already and that's in addition to Queen
Kaahumanu Center amenities that were put on, you know, because we have a lease there fora
ten-year period. We are trying to do another eight. It's currently a...hopefully we'll be able to
use the Federal funds. We got S800,000 from the Federal Government with the County match.
They don't pay for design, but, you know, we had funded that in a previous fiscal year. So we're
looking at doing another eight to ten this coming year. And so within the next four years, if
everything goes as planned, possibly five if you know, depending on how the bids come in and
any unanticipated delays, we may be looking at five years. But that's it.
COUNCIL:MEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you. Thank you for the updates. Sounds promising, thank
yoU.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: We hope so.
CHAIR CRIVEITO: Thank you. Chair Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair Crivello. This has been a very wonderful
day so far. It's been a real good learning experience. Certainly bringing me up to date on what's
happening in transportation. I've been away for it for quite a while. But I have a couple of
questions and a suggestion. One of the things, Ms. Winer, that I've been noticing is when I'm on
Makawao Avenue in particular. And those stops that Member Cochran mentioned, and the
traffic is stopped, it's really, really dangerous. I'll tell you why. I don't know if we can order
people or somehow tell them to disembark from the bus only from the back of the bus. What
happens is, you know, my car is not a big car, and I'm stopped behind the bus and I can't see
anything on that side of the road ahead of me, I'm in the back of the bus. And people get off and
they go through the front and they go through the back, but you cannot see because maybe you
the second car, you don't know if one person's getting off, two people getting off, three people
getting off, some go in the front. some go in the back and then there's traffic coming in the other
lane. And I'm scared to death because lot of times people get anxious and they pass. They
decide they're gonna pass the bus. And these people are disembarking and you can't see them,
and I'm surprised we haven't had already an accident. But if we could just tell them to get off on
the back of the bus so we could sec them disembarking, I think we might prevent some horrible
accident, particularly later in the evening when it's getting kind: dark. And, you know,
nowadays it gets dark really early. By 6 o'clock already, you know, the sun's disappearing. And
it's really, really dangerous. So I think we might avoid something if we could advise them to
please cross the road from the back of the bus, not in the front, 'cause their back, you know, we
can't see. And then people get impatient 'cause they standing in the line and they wanna go.
And there's no light. With the school bus, the lights flash and you know you cannot...but in this
case, there's no prohibition about going around the Maui Bus so they do, and it's really
dangerous. So that was something I wanted to share, and I don't know if anything can be done
but I think it's worth thinking about. The other thing was, I had a question. I heard several times
that we have to be...we cannot pull off the road even though there might be some space because
of the right of way, the issue of the right of way or, you know, we need to get onto that property.
Do we have...is it okay to block the right of way which is the road? I mean I don't know the
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legal issues, I'm not a lawyer. But we do block the road and we do stop the traffic. And so to
me if we can stop it on the road, why can't we stop it on the side of the road? It might be safer.
It's really bad, you know, you'd be surprised how that traffic can pile up. It can pile up from
Eddie Tam all the way to the horse center when the bus is making its 5 o'clock stop. So anyway
something to think about. Like I said. I don't wanna, you know, get into this, but it's something
that we might look into. The other thing that I've listened to a long time, and I really wanna hear
the answer, is about that Ike Drive stop. You know, we've had that come up over and over, and
poor Paula Ambre. I don't know how many times she's been here to ask about that. Can you
share with us why, what's the story there?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: I just saw Judd Cunningham because he approached me. In fact, it was the
very event that we were at the other day. And he brought it to my attention, 'Mat was the first
that I had specifically heard of it. I did a little hit of investigation. And that was when I
suggested, basically. because it's several different things. One is, the ability to safely stop on a
road, you know, where you have blind curves. And then, it's not just going. If we do a loop,
that's one thing, where you can stop just on one side of the road where you're making a
continuous loop, you go on one side of the road. When you make a return route and you drop
people off, you need an opposing stop to let people exit on the other side of the road. What ends
up happening is, site distance, safety, there's no stop lights and there's no crosswalks that I'm
aware of in that particular area that would allow the bus to safely, you know, board passengers or
disembark. The other issue is timing. We run fairly tight times. And I know some of the people
complain that, you know, the bus drivers sometimes have a lead foot. Well, when you're on
schedule, we don't ever want them to speed, but I know on occasion when they are trying to keep
on time so that their passengers can meet up with another bus where they've got a transfer, they
do perhaps, you know, go a little faster than they should. What ends up happening is, on that
route, currently I don't believe, there's sufficient time to go into that area. The other thing is
equipment, drivers and cost. You know, so all of those things together I really felt that because I
want to find an interim solution and because many times MEO- and I'm happy to support, you
know, any kind of program which would take people that do have limited incomes and
particularly when you're going into one area where they wouldn't have to pay a fare and
particularly when it's from work to where they reside--if we could work out something with
MEO, that's why I suggested to Mr. Cunningham that he visit with the other nonprofits. And
then we meet with ME() to see what options we could come up with in that regard. Rather than
doing a route deviation, you know, just for one thing, it's always better if you have many
requests all along the corridor. But that is one specific area, and I'd be more than happy to look
at that,
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Sounds like, you know, it might be a better solution. And maybe, like
the Kula people we're talking about. maybe a run in the morning and a run in the afternoon, but
not a continuous route. Because what I'm hearing is, the kids that are at the Job Corps and then
the folks that are—the women, women, you know, are with the other programs that are in the
area, resident programs--maybe they could, you know, use that. And it might be one of these
things that really fits under social service --
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MS. JOHNSON WINER: Right.
COI INCILMEMBER BAISA: --transportation. it sounds like it, cause of the, you know, the need that
is there. Anyway, I don't wanna, :you know, go on and on. I know others have...maybe we're
ready Ibr another round. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Member Carroll, any comments or questions? Member Guzman?
COUNCIL MEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, thank you, Chair. I have a few other questions for the
Department and it might spill into other areas with...ME:0 may be able to answer some of them.
But we heard today testimony from a Mr. Dust regarding a long-range transit plan. And it
appeared through the dialogue between I believe Council Chair Baisa and Mr. Dust that there
was a question as to, do we have a long-range transit plan in our "fransportation Department?
-

MS. JOHNSON WINER: Yes. We have both a long-range and a short-range, but they have not been
updated. One of the things that we should be able...in fact, we've been assured by State
Department of Transportation, we will have the whether it's the short or the long-range—we
will have one of the updates funded and we should not have to come up with any matching
funds. So one of the problems, however, is that many things that are contained within the
original plans, things have changed, plus there has been changes in the General Plan, now. So
why I didn't wanna go forward with it, originally and sooner than now, is that with the General
Plan basically directing where growth is going to take place, I wanna make sure that we were
operating, you know, on the same page as where the County Council wanted to go with growth.
So we will be updating those plans, and it may he that we have sufficient money to do both. But
we haven't implemented everything in either one of them. So we're still working on it as best
we can.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay, thank you. Follow-up, Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
CO0N(.7ILMEMBER GUZMAN: For MEO, Ms. Cabebe, in regards to a potential transit center, I
heard dialogue or conversations regarding a joint effort or a partnership between the County and
MEO. It's my understanding that WO may have acquired some property and you're in the
process of building a transit center. What is the possibility of that partnership happening? just
to coordinate efforts. And what is the status right now?
MS. CABEBE: The status, at the moment, is we're actually finishing up Phase IA-reduced. And the big
plan was to have a full-blown center with a repair shop. And because of some of the Federal
funding not coming through as we had anticipated, we had to scale back the project. But we are
ready to secure our contractor. When Lynn comes back from Washington. D.C., she has a
meeting with the subcommittee of our hoard that's responsible for projects, and they'll be
awarding a contract to somebody' who will be coming out and taking care of the project. So we
should be moving forward quite soon. In terms of us partnering, we're very open to partnering
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with different agencies. We've actually even talked with Civil Defense about possibly
partnering with us as well because we are part of the Disaster Preparedness Plan.
COUNCILMEMBF R GUZMAN: Thank you Just one follow-up, Chair?
CHAIR. CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Going back to the Department. I know Councihnember Victorino
mentioned something about Kahului and Wailuku being designated as Urban. In the last census,
I believe that we were designated as an Urban-zoned designation. That's attached with some
Federal finding, Is there any...what are the pros and cons of applying for those type fundings?
MS. JOIINSON WINER: I wish I knew.
COUNCILMEMB GUZMAN: Oh.
MS. J(31INSON WINER: I can give you basic information that we have right now. One of the things
that we would be eventually having to do would be to form a metropolitan planning organization.
It's not a strict requirement at this point from our understanding. We still are exploring going
after TIGER funds, because we were advised that TIGER grants which had gone away may he
back. And I asked, specifically, even if we don't form a metropolitan planning organization, can
we go after a TIGER grant? And the consultant that we have seems to feel that that would not be
a problem, it would not preclude us from doing that. If there are formula monies that are coming
through Urban-zoned area, some of those are going to he impacted by sequestration: that is a
certainty. So we were given an initial amount that it might mean to us maybe in the
neighborhood of 5600,000. But, right now, that is really not hard and fast. Also. Federal
Highways Administration has funds and has. I guess, because of our Public Works Department
and the census. Public Works is also faced with the same kind of. I guess, issue of do we go
after these funds, do we work through an MPO? And right now my inclination is, because we
don't have to and the requirements to form such a board, I would even have to determine
whether it might require a Charter amendment because currently we don't have such an entity
here, you know, within our County. I would really have to look at whether or not that would be
feasible at this point in time. We're a small urban area, not a large urban area: so we would not
be competing with City and County. But because there's been such limited information coming
from LTA and National Transportation Safety Board and Federal Highways Administration, my
recommendation would be not to go for the metropolitan planning organization, but still seek
funding as best we can.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Member Couch?
COUNCILMEMBFR COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. This set of questions, I guess, will be for
Mr. Hanlon. Mr. Hanlon you mentioned that youth transportation is a universal problem
through...
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MR. HANLON: I'm sorry, can you start again'? 1 wasn't...I was getting the microphone.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You mentioned that youth transportation is a universal problem with
you organization nationwide. How were other entities or other locations handling those youth
transportation problems?
MR. HANLON: That's a great question. First and foremost, that's the kind of the way I try to frame
kind of a mahalo to the County of Maui and lucky we live here, because other communities
really don't do...many communities don't do as well as Maui County does of breaking down this
barrier to get to our programs. Again, even Oahu has to get certified drivers, you know,
commercial driver's license, buy their own buses and coordinate transportation for themselves.
You know, they try to steer their kids as much as possible through some busing that's in the city:
that's a little bit more of a infrastructural setup. But for the most part, they have to do their own
transportation. So just looking to Oahu, I think we do a slightly better job of partnering.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Anything on the Mainland that...I mean is there anything like this
program that we've got going here or is this a pretty unique partnership?
MR. HANLON: Yeah, there's two cities in Arizona who I would say do it a little bit better with kind of
like organizations like an MEO that have transportation companies; and the two cities partner
with the Boys & Girls Clubs and make it happen. So when we sit at the national conferences and
sort of compare notes and say, you know, brag about where we're from and how it's going, yeah,
there's a...I don't know the two cities, I'm sorry, offhand, but there's two cities in Arizona...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But it's pretty rare. We're doing -MR. HANLON: It's pretty rare. We're...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCTI: --a unique service, then.
MR. HANLON: Yeah. well I think we're in a good place.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well cool, that's really good. But you did mention that you have some
youths...are they waiting for a bus for an hour or more after school or are they actually on the
bus waiting or how's that working?
MR. I ANE,ON: Yeah, again, so I think really if we take a look at like at how its developed over the
years, we kind of find out how we get to where we are. So, in the very beginning, it was about
getting kids from school to the youth centers and from the youth centers back on. And, over
time, it's evolved like everyone's been saying. And we've put...we'll continue to ask that system
to do more and do more. And we've added the paddling teams, and we've added the gymnastics
teams, and we've added...and all of a sudden, youth transportation...and the soccer and
everything else that sort of started to go into Eddie Tarn field and home, so it's absolutely
been...this system that was created back before 1995 has continued to he asked to sort of take on

HOUSING, HUMAN SERVICES, AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

February 14, 2013

more and more of a responsibility. And that was kind of my talk about Mr. Dust talking about
planning. We're gonna continue to grow as a community, population and need is gonna continue
to grow; well the system that was sort of created in 1995 for youth trans; and we've got funding
levels that at about 2006. So I don't think those three things are sortan.and what I was trying to
point that before was I think in '95, whoever those...before '95, those people that got in front of
this were out ahead of it to build it so it would grow. And I think right now, for whatever
reasons, we're chasing it with patches right now. And I think the Mr. Dust point is getting that
plan, dusting it off and really making it a living document that drives us.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So in other words, we've grown too fast for the existing plan
and we should...we need to expand the plan, is that what it's sounding like?
MR. HANLON: I just wanna get my kids to the club.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And the kids to paddling and the kids to all the different areas. So -MR. HANLON: Absolutely. yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --and, Madam Chair, this is something, and maybe for the Department
or a different department is, this is something that we have to keep looking at, because we are
getting more and more youths and they're getting more and more active in different things and
needing the transportation. So it's something that I guess we, as a body, need to figure out are
we willing to help subsidize that or are we gonna leave it up to the parents, which we know
everybody's busy so it's one of those things, where do we weigh and where do we get the money
to do it and then get the services going. So, yeah.
CHAIR CRIVELI.A): Thank you. Obviously that is -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --something we really need to look into, Member Cochran?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: 'I hank you, Chair Crivello. And just following along those lines,
Mr. Hanlon...I was going, Conlon...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's harsh,
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah, and I understand your plight. So, you know, I noticed I think you
folks have a van and you bring, you know. for Second Fridays in Lahaina, I think you...so do
you...does Lahaina facility have a van that you use for shuttling at all?
MR. HANLON: Yeah, all of the...we have six clubhouses here on Maui. We have...five of the
clubhouses have vans. And then so there's live vans and a couple share one, fifteen-seat
passenger vans. With ratio of kids to staff, basically, you can usually bring about 13 kids to any
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event with two staff or a staff and a volunteer. Right now, because of that glitch with Kam Ill
School, getting the kids...I knew it would work out 'cause we've always been able to overcome
every challenge that we've done. But this one's been awhile, so we're gonna really focus on it.
But getting those kids from school right after school. Because some schools are letting out really
early every day of the week now, and we're not seeing `ern till 3:00 anyway. So it's sort of like
what's going on? So we wanna make sure we get that accomplished. But. right now, that's just
one school in Lahaina. So if I sent Danae over to the school to pick up the kids, which she's
been doing on her own, which I'm saying, don't do, because then you have...we have 120 kids a
day going to Lahaina. So you get 80 kids in the building, I'm down one staff, I'm way over my
ratio of kids to staff right away. So I'm saying, you gotta stay and wait at the club. So and it's
really we're not in the transportation business. The vans is really about going on field trips and
making sure that we can get to Costco for our snack shops, go to the food bank, all those things
like that. And it...we don't really wanna be transporting back and forth from the clubs as much
as possible.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Yeah, I was just wondering if that could be utilized, and it sounds
like you have it for utilization or perhaps invested more to sort of have your own shuttle, you
know, to pick up the slack that MEO, at this point, cannot accommodate. you know, and fill that
two-hour...that lag, you know, and avoid the dangerous situations with the kids walking over
there and what have you. So that was why I was just wondering has that ever been looked into
or thought to expand perhaps to just get some...I know you're not the shuttle service company,
but just to address your needs?
MR. HANLON: In real time, Danae and her team is reaching out to the school and to the kids and
everyone else, trying to get it done. It's not the solution we wanna support. We don't really
wanna be in the transportation business. So if we cannot be, that'd be better.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Chair Baisa?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And...oh wait...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: She's not finished
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Ern sorry.
VICE-CHAIR COCI IRAN: And don't wanna leave you out, Mr. Johnson from Roberts Hawaii.
MR. JOHNSON: Thanks.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you for being here. I've never had a Roberts I lawaii guy here
before. And heard a lot of, I guess, negative comments. But, you know, I just want you to know
that I know quite a few of your drivers. And, you know, that aloha and respect and
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courteousness is a two-way street. And I understand that the drivers can be verbally abused,
even physically abused. So, you know, I understand that people have had days and all that, But,
you know, I hear the...it's tough on the public system. You get all sorts of walks of life that
come onboard and stuff. But it was mentioned by some drivers that perhaps a kinda rules of
conduct. I know printed in the buses of some sort, I know there's some do's and don'ts,
prohibitions, whatever: but just to reiterate, I don't know, maybe ask some of the drivers of their
feedback. But it was just some comments that I've heard in the past. So I just wanted to say that
Eve heard the other flip side of the coin as in your drivers that have to deal with the public, too.
But, you know, here we are trying to balance it all out.
MR. JOHNSON: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: So I just wanna say, thank you. So I guess...oh sorry, can I follow up?
CHAIR CRIVI LEO: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: I guess this is for, I don't know, maybe MEO. But as I understand with the
testifiers that the paratransit will now be shifting to MEO come this year or is that, Ms. Winer'?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Yes. We went out to hid as requested by the Council. We had a commuter
bid, we had a paratransit hid and we had a fixed-route hid. The actual scoring was not done here
on Maui, it was done off island because I didn't wanna have any, you know, accusations of bias
or anything else. And last time, we did have many more off-island bidders, you know, and we
had other issues, so I said, well...when it was scored, the winning bidder for paratransit was
ME() and the winning bidder for, both, fixed-route and commuter was Roberts. So currently
there is a process, it's like questions I guess that they ask, they call it a debriefing. But that is
every vendors' right to do that. So currently, as far as I know, we still have to proceed on with
whatever legal process there is in anticipation that as of July 1, ME() will be taking over the
paratransit service. So I'm fully expecting we'll cooperate, you know, our Department will do
whatever we have to do to give them the information so that we have... `cause we cannot have a
disruption in service, it has to continue on. And the services will be identical, you know, it's the
same schedules, it's the same arrangements and everything, It's not gonna be now that were
gonna get ME() services, that's not...it's the same service, but with a different vendor. So and
they will I'm sure and Debbie can address this—but they'll probably have to hire drivers and,
you know, do the bookings and software issues and everything else, know where everybody is
that they've gotta pick up and be prepared to take reservations as of July I. So and well work
toward that end.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, Director. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Chair Baisa?
COUNCIUVIEMBER BALSA: Thank you very much, Chair. Couple of questions. One, of course, is in
regards to this. I wanna follow up on the idea that was floated about possibly increasing the
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private agencies, having their own vans to help transport their kids. You know, it's kinda cool to
me 'cause you know what they say, what goes around comes around, And I've been here
forever, as you know, fiom the day ME() bought their first stretch-out in 1970, 43 years ago. I
can't believe it. But, you know, all this evolved. And one of the things that evolved was that a
lot of agencies did have their own vans, and they used to run their own transportation. The
problem with that. of course, is you have to have qualified drivers, you have to have trained
drivers, you have to have people to maintain your vans, you have to have all the liability
coverage for those vans: and it becomes kind of a really difficult thing for the agencies to deal
with that. So it evolved into WO kinda taking care of youth transportation and everybody
becoming part of it. But, Ms. Cabebe, maybe you can help me. We have that issue in Lahaina,
and it may he in other places. and I'm wondering, what is it that we need to fix this? Is it just a
matter of more money? And if it is. what are we talking about? Are we talking about it in the
FY '14 Budget request that we expect soon?
MS. CABEBE: Unfortunately, I don't have a number for you. I can tell you the youth transportation,
we transport about a hundred and...we perform about almost 150,000 trips -COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Wow.
MS. CABEBE: --in a year with youth. And one of the challenges that we have is, when you go to a
place to pick up a group of students, sometimes there are more students than you anticipated so
your vehicle might not be large enough so then you have to send a second vehicle. We have that
happen quite often at Maui High School. Depending on the season or if a coach doesn't call
practice that day. So you're youth trans shows up and you're thinking you're gonna have all
these kids that are gonna go back to Kihei, for example, and the bus is half full. Then the next
day, the driver pulls up and there's massive amounts of kids. We do have a youth transportation
meetings where we meet with the providers so we try to get feedback. But there's a lot of
unknowns sometimes. and it's not like they make a reservation. So it's sort of like service on
demand almost. We come at this particular time. I think in Lahaina, as I said earlier, the biggest
challenge there is with school. When the DOE changed their end times, that really impacted our
ability to provide service, because we have all these nutrition programs that are picked up at the
same time. So before we were able to utilize one driver who could do, you know, the nutrition
and those kind of services in the early part of the day; and then later, they could perform the
youth service transportation. Now, because there's conflicting times, the only way for us to
service it properly is to have another staff out there to do that, to do the youth trans.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: So what I'm hearing, essentially, is while we don't have a finite number.
if we're gonna solve this problem, we probably need a schedule change by somebody or we need
another vehicle or driver.
MS. CABEBE: Yes. And unfortunately when the DOE makes changes, you know, they don't ask you,
they just do it and then you find out after the fact. And so it impacts a lot of people.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Yeah.
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MS. CABEBE: And we've had that, you know, and we feel had for the children and for the families.
So we definitely acknowledge it's a problem and sornething that we're trying to resolve.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: I understand what you're saying. I'm often so surprised to see kids out
of school long before 2 o'clock. When I went to school, you were in school till 2 o'clock and
nobody moved before then. And we had only on Wednesdays, but now I see all kinds of varied
times in various places, you see kids all over the street. Madam Chair, I have another question,
but I think it's time for our break. So why don't...if you don't mind -CHAIR CRIVIA 1.0: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: --I would appreciate it.
CHAIR CRIVF ILO: I think maybe like a live-, ten-minutes break. Call for recess. .. (*web.
RECESS:

2:58 p.m.

RECONVENE:

3:15 p.m.

(gavel), . . Housing, Human Services, and Transportation Committee meeting
CHAIR CRIVELLO:
And we continue our discussion and questions for each of the
will now reconvene.
transportation areas. And before I call on any of our fellow Members, I'd like to make a
comment Ms. Debbie Cabebe, if I may? regarding MEO services on Molokai with our
transportation. Obviously they come under the...you're the parent organization for Molokai's
MEO. Some of the concerns that was mentioned about weekend trans, if that can be looked into.
we would appreciate that. We also have our people from the west side of the island. you know,
I'm not sure if you're familiar, but that's miles away. And I think I was told there was about
24 people that attend the Maui College community site there, and it's the night classes. And let's
see. I think 4:00 is the last run. And if it"s feasible, if we can look into how we can provide this
service. More important, I wanna thank MEO on Molokai for the service they provide for our
young people, especially for the west and the east side...well, and including the different
homestead areas and central. What I've observed is extended participation into our afterschool
program, whether it's athletics or even like today we have the robotics programs an extension of
our science programs and some of our young people have done quite well in competition. So
those kind of contributions, you know, sort of uplifts the island; and 1 have to say, MEO
contributes to that. So I hope we can expand it little further. Of course our senior people are
well-taken care of with the ME() services. But as we head into the Fiscal Year of 2014 and it'd
he interesting to see how your budget is appropriated for Molokai. So I just wanna say, thank
you, and we look forward to continue to working with MEO. Members, any other
further...Chair Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank you very much, Chair Crivello. Just couple more things I wanna
talk about before we wrap up. I thought 1 wanted to ask this question. It's kinda generic, but I
- 69 -
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think it's important. I wanted to ask Director Winer if she could give us an idea. I know that we
all have wish lists; and we heard a lot of those wish lists today about longer hours, more buses,
more service, more everything. What's on your wish list for Fiscal Year '14, what's your
priorities?
MS. JOHNSON WINER.: Well some of our priorities are, of course, to make certain that we deliver still
the highest quality service possible, because, you know, we wanna try to meet as many needs for
the public as we can. So we basically wanna keep the fares reasonable so that riders will
continue to he able to afford public transportation.. And also to have sufficient matching funds so
that if opportunities do become available to either purchase vehicles, if we are able to get any
additional Federal funding, we would have that. And then, of course, to implement...continue
the implementation of our bus-shelter program. And I just, you know. I just...my wish would he
that we would get no complaints, but I know that will never happen, and Ms. Cabebe"s smiling,
too, and Harry's smiling. Because, you know, no matter whether MEO's doing the services or
Maui Bus is doing the services, you get...you're just going to get complaints no matter what. So
we try to deal with them fairly. And I would say that even for some of the people that, you
know, had issues, many of the issues we have tried very, very hard to address. And we listen to
the people. Where we can help, we do. I think our Department does a great job in trying to give
feedback. We're honest with people though, in that, we can't solve every problem. Some things
are just not solvable. And I'm grateful for the support that. I get from our vendors because, you
know, when we ask them to look into something or pull a video, you know, tape, because a lot of
these things are on video tape, we find out sometimes there was maybe a little misrepresentation
on the part of the person filing the complaint. But those are the things that concern us we just
wanna do the best possible job that we can. And there's one final thing, I want to be in
compliance with the FTA audit which states that we need a position in our Department—and I'm
hoping it still remains there----that we would be able to have a staff member that could oversee
the grants, the contracts and everything and handle the fiscal portions of our Department needs.
Because that was the one thing that with our reports, all of our reports are fiscal accounting and
everything that we do through the FTA, the grant compliance, it is unbelievable the compliance
that we have to do. And I know because you know the stacks of paper that you have to produce.
And I would very much like that one position so that that is something we're working on with
Personnel Services. And, you know, the Mayor has been good enough and also our Managing
Director to support that. So if you see that coming forward, hopefully you will be able to support
that. We're not asking for much of anything else, but that is something that in our audit, they
wanted a person there to he continuously there. not he at a appointed position where that person
might leave, and then we would have serious workload problems.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you. I'm sure we'll, you know, give it very serious consideration
when we go through budget. One more thing, just a comment for Mr. Johnson. She mentioned
this, Harry, and I wanted you to know that we really appreciate the help of your bus drivers in
posting the notices about this hearing on the buses. We really appreciate it, 'cause we wanted
the riders to know about the meeting, so thank you. And one last question, Chair, and that's it
for me. And that was...this was mentioned quite a few times today, and I wanted to hear your
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ideas about this handicapped pass. This was asked over and over for persons with disabilities,
some kind of special rate. What do you think about that?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Well one of the things everybody keeps referencing Oahu and other systems.
Basically Oahu does not permit, on paratransit, any passes at all. That's something that we do
here that is very unique, so you'll get a discounted pass. And it's basically, you know, other than
just physical limitations of how many times you can hook during a day. You get very good
service. So our thought, however, is that we wanted, and I think you'll see in even some of the
communications, a fare-assistance program which we had under discussion with MEO. That
would do two things. It would help us to identify what the real needs are for those people that
are fiscally challenged, not just physically challenged, but that are fiscally challenged, `cause that
is really important. And then if we could gather some information, we would then be able to
give you more feedback to just make a recommendation what kind of passes we need. The
biggest challenge we have is not knowing how many people really need financial help. And I've
been to a lot of the meetings. You, maybe, caught some of the things that were broadcast from
the Commission on Persons with Disabilities. But I spoke about, we don't want a stigma
attached to somebody having a different kind of pass, you don't want that, you don't want
somebody to be identified based on how your pass looks. So we came up with that concept of a
fare-assistance program. It basically would be administered by ME() much like the
Program; and I thought it had merit. Whether that makes it into the budget, you know, I'm not
privy to that at this point. But that was one way where I thought it was using my common sense
in saying, look. I can not only gather information, but I can help people. 'Cause the only cost
that MEO would basically charge us is a small administrative cost, you know, for doing this.
And we're gonna get the fares back anyway.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Right.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Instead of paying some consultant $125,000 to tell us what we're gonna have
to end up telling them, I said, you know, this makes sense to me. But, again, I would say that
that is something that would really be useful before I would wanna make a specific
recommendation about where we need to go with these fares.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank you very much. I really think that makes sense. Thank you.
Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Member Carroll?
COLINCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I had the opportunity to meet with almost said
Councilmember Johnson over there several times about transportation in the different areas.
And, of course, we talked to MEO all the time about the different needs. And I've always been
very satisfied with their responses and their willingness to work with us. But I think it's time to
really- this Council and the people of Maui County—to consider what we really want to do if
we want a good transportation system. In Paia, we're saying, well, it blocks traffic arid we need
stops on both sides; all you have to do is allocate some traffic parking spaces on both sides, the
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bus can pull over, no problem. except you lose some parking spaces. Pukalani, we have a place
over there that if the County wanted to spend the money, we could make to where you can pull
off the road, and on and on and on and on. If we're going to address the infrastructure problems
working with the State and with Public Works and everyone else, it is going to cost money and it
is going to he difficult. And the thing we have to tell ourselves is, do we want to do this, is it
justifiable? Is it justifiable to take away places in Paia, is it justifiable to do infrastructure work
up in Kula to make that route more accessible? And this goes far beyond just ME0 and our bus
system, 'cause it spreads out into all of these other areas. And unless we're going to seriously
work with these areas and the State, we're not really going to be able to advance our system and
make it more effective. And, again, we have to decide, well, is this what we want and this is
what our people want? Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO:
Member Couch?

Thank you, Member Carroll.

Any more questions or discussion?

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. This first one is to Ms. Cabebe. You know, we talked
about...Chair Crivello talked about the issues with Molokai and extending hours and whatnot.
Are they busy, you know, are there peak times where the system's being used and then long, I
guess, doldrums when it's not being used to where a point where we can kinda do couple split
shirts to handle the issues? Especially in Molokai 'cause we heard it from the Molokai testifiers
and from Chair Crivello. So is there a way you can work on that at all or is it consistent use all
the way through?
MS. CABEBE: Thank you for the question. I think, years ago, there were pockets of time where we
had a lot of drivers who had, on down time and we could do split shifts. We do utilize that
concept to some degree, but pretty consistently our drivers are busy throughout the shift. In fact.
one of the concerns they have brought to our attention is, they don't have a lot of down time.
They feel that their schedules are quite tight and they have, you know, we're serving more clients
with the same resources that we've had for the last, you know, several years. And our ridership
has increased as well. And our Transportation Director is very positive; when people call, he
tries not to say "no". So its like, well if we have a bus going that way, can we tit you on? And
we've actually had some clients upset with that because it's made their ride a little bit longer
because we're accommodating somebody else. but it makes sense if there's a bus in that area.
So, you know. it's a great suggestion. but I don't think we have the resources available at this
particular time.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. This is for Ms. Winer, I think. You know, are there rural bus
systems throughout the country? I mean it's my understanding that mainly bus systems are for
more urban-type areas. Are there rural bus systems out there, regularly scheduled kind of
routes?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: There are...actually. the Big Island has more of a rural system, and they
operate a regular route; they call it a "route deviation", usually. But what ends up happening is,
they are scheduled, you know, they'll run on certain days. When we met with Community
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Transportation Association, many of the participants at that entire conference are all rural
systems. So there is...our challenge here is that our rural system goes over water.
COUNCILMEMI3ER COUCH: Yeah.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: You know, and because there's long distances like liana, for example, it
would be next to impossible unless we had a bus actually domicile there for a fixed route to do
that.
COUNCILMEMBER

Uh-huh.

MS. JOHNSON WINER: So you can have route deviation. Federal Transportation Administration lets
us do certain things in that regard, you know, if we want to. And, you know, we do the best that
we can. But that I'd say, principally, all over the country, that's what you're gonna find is rural
transportation systems are probably the vast majority of systems.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCII: Regularly scheduled kind of, you know, every hour on the hour kind of
thing?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Yeah. And they do, it's route...there's terminology, but, you know, its
basically a route deviation or a deviated route where you're operating at odd times. We can do
that with Kula. We should be able to amend that once we get some figures and reduce the times,
find out when the riders are most likely to do that demand. So we're always gonna be probably
operating on a rural system --

COUNCILMEMBI.R COACH: Okay.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: --even though we have some pockets of population that would thrust us in to
urban.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And this next question's probably For the whole group. You
know, we talked about...everybody mentioned disaster planning here or disaster planning there.
Is there some sort of plan with the regular system as well as the MEC) system that says, okay,
we've got a tsunami now. And so we have people in Kihei and Lahaina and portions of Kahului
as well that we need to get out of the system, especially the paratransit folks. And with
this...and is it a coordinated plan if there...1 mean it sounds like everybody has some sort of
plan. And along with these plans. A, are they coordinated: B, are you working with the Police
on...to he able to go down into the areas that are blocked off to pick up the people and that kind
of thing?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: I'll go first. because Harry, I think. already answered the question. One of
the challenges we have is, many times with a tsunami, it's a little bit different from a hurricane.
We're going through our hurricane planning groups on Civil Defense right now. If we're told
that a tsunami is coming or headed our way. basically everybody's told, stay off the road. Most
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of the individuals that we have that would ordinarily he riders, there's no possible way that we
could go and pick them up in high-hazard areas, particularly, you know, coastal flooded areas.
It's gonna be very, very difficult. So what has been done in the past through Civil Defense and
through disaster planning, is pretty much people are told----and this is what we're going through
right now with hurricane preparedness---you have to have a system where you have a network
where you can either...if you're gonna stay in place or if you have sufficient warning, you've
gotta make your arrangements to get out of that area and evacuate. Ordinarily, Civil Air Patrol
will come and they will give a warning, they'll just do it islandwide. The alarms will sound,
everything else. But we are up against the same problems that everybody else is up against. We
have to he prepared to shut down our systems and evacuate our vehicles to higher ground.
Otherwise, during the recovery period, there will he no vehicles.
COUNCH.MEMBLR COUCH: Right.
MS. 'JOHNSON WINER: So sadly I would like to say, yes, I'm gonna go out and personally be
responsible tOr rescuing all these people, but that is not reality.
COUNCILMFMBER COUCH: As a hollow up, Chair? You know, most of the time, we have at least
three or tour hours notice or longer for tsunamis. So I would imagine that we can dedicate an
hour to saying, hey, within the first hour from the first siren, we're gonna make one run and pick
up as many as we can just to help facilitate the evacuation, and that is less cars off the road.
`Cause if everybody's left on their own either they're in place or they have to have somebody
come get them, there's more cars on the road. The whole idea is to keep the cars off the road.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: I'll have Harry tackle that one.
MR. JOHNSON: Thank you. Councilmember Couch, one of the challenges that both entities
experience during any type of tsunami evacuation is the actual relocation of the vehicle to a
higher ground, as we mentioned previously. The challenge with that is that it takes about two
solid hours to move vehicles from anywhere from two to three miles from baseyard to final
location. And the challenge with that is, especially in this last situation, was that we still ran the
Maui Bus as things were still moving, as we were evacuating equipment, both, privately-owned
as well with County-owned vehicles to try to get them off the road. The challenge to that is, we
will also have many calls requesting for last-minute service from persons with disabilities to
whoever. And it's difficult to try and make that move, and that's the reason why, for our
company and I'm pretty sure tbr ME() as well, is that we will try to align everything based upon
recommendation from the Department of Transportation. Normally. they will give us a call and
advise us where to relocate or when we can relocate when we can shut down the Maui Bus
system. But we will try to continue and do this as long as we have the clearance to do so by
County officials or with the emergency officials as well.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So you just don't shut down? You know it's an hour warning, you're
down, or at first siren you're down or where does it work?
,
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MR. JOHNSON: So it'll normally take two hours for us to relocate our buses. And our location, it's
closer to the airport.
COUNCILMFMBFR COUCH: Right.
MR. JOHNSON: It'll take us from there and we will relocate to the Memorial Stadium parking lot. In
this last situation, there was actually a football game going on -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh yeah,
MR. JOHNSON: --so we had to wait till they cleared that and then we could actually start moving
vehicles in Same thing with MFO, they'll relocate up to their main office area.
COUNCILMEMBI R C01,1C11: Most of that problem will go away when the baseyard comes in? Yes.
MR. JOHNSON: Correct. So it'll be a lot easier for them as well. But that's the challenge is that it
takes two solid hours to get through traffic because people will try to do what they need to which
is go to the store, go to the gas stations and things of that nature. It's just a matter of...our plan
is as soon as we get notice... if we understand that the notice is six hours, we know for a fact that
we've got two hours less than that and we would try to evacuate during that time.
.

COUNCII...MEMBFR COUCH: Oh, okay.
MR. JOHNSON: Yeah.
CHAIR CRIVFLLO: Yes?
MS. CABEBE: Also, when there is a disaster like that or a impending disaster or pending disaster. I
know Roberts and MFO goes up to Civil Defense, and they're on site so they're available
firsthand to see what's going on. I know on the island of Molokai, we've had some challenges
with some of the seniors that are in a flood area and we were trying to transport them. So our
drivers came out, you know, and went and got the seniors. The problem is, they all wanted to
bring all their stuff with them. and so it was taking a long time. We had spouses of our drivers
helping, you know, the seniors get on and off the bus and get to a safe place. So in those smaller
communities. and I think Lanai as well, they work well together. I think it's a little bit more of a
challenge here, but we have had calls where we have evacuated people upon request. So if we're
asked to do that, we do send buses out to take care of that. We've also had to relocate some
tourists and take them to evacuation centers, and we've helped with that as well.
COUNCILMEMBFR COUCH: You mentioned one thing. and I'm trying to figure out, knowing the
layout of the island of Lanai. who would have to evacuate?
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MS. CABEBE: I think it was from...I don't remember which center it was, but I know that Yolanda
called me in the middle of the night and we were going back and forth on the cell phone: and,
I'm sorry, I don't know exactly which center it was.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm just curious where...
COUNCILMEMBER BA ISA: Molokai.
COUNCILMEMBFR COUCH: Must be the...
MS. CABEBE: On Molokai. I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEN/MLR COUCH: No, I'm talking Lanai. You mentioned Lanai.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Lanai would be the tourist at Manele.
COIJNCILMEMBER COUCH: Must be just the campers.
MS. CABEBE: Yeah. I don't think that it was seniors, I think it was just individual people that they
had.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Lanai would be Manele.
MS. CABEBE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBFR COUCH: But it's so high though.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Well, the ocean.
MS. CABEBE: Still right on the ocean. So -CHAIR CRIVELLO: Koele is high.
MS. CABEBE: -- if they get their request then we do...the point is we try to accommodate it. so...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, okay. Just curious.
MS. CABEBE: Thank you Ibr the question.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, that was mentioned many times by testifiers about a disaster plan
and so you kinda do until you hit your two-hour window or you're told that that's it, where you
gotta stop and then you head out. Now, then we also have the Na Hoaloha. is that what it was?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Na I loaloha.
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COIJNCILMFMIWR COUCH: Yeah.
MS. ARENDALE: Yes, sir. They don't assist in disaster, though.
COUNC1LMEMBER COUCH: They don't, okay.
MS. ARENDALE: Not unless they have that prearranged.
COUNCILMEMBER COLIC}}: So what is your disaster plan'?
MS. ARENDALE: What we are trying to do is work with people when there's no disaster to create a
plan that utilizes natural support. So we help individuals, you know, if everyone who needs
assistance being transported called, there's no way we could reach them all. So it makes the
most sense for folks to have a plan with people that are either their neighbors, their friends, their
families, someone that they can connect with. So we help them create a go kit, so that they're
not taking their entire house. We identify their medications. We also have the capacity in our
database which is web-based so it's not tied to a server in the County, it's web-based. We have
the capacity to quickly pull up the names of folks that have said they need assistance. We
ean...we have a record of the medications they need with them. So we're trying to be as
prepared as possible but also to encourage folks to take that step of personal responsibility. You
know, Anna Foust talks a lot about that - we each have to be responsible for ourselves. So we try
to make sure people have the tools they need to be responsible. Do they have a plan, do they
need help with a plan, do they have a go kit'? And one of the issues we face is when we get that
tsunami warning, Red Cross doesn't actually open a shelter until -.

COUNCILMF,MBER COUCH: That's...
MS. ARENDALF: --yeah, until there's an actual tsunami. So it's like where are we gonna have people
go when there's no shelter'? So that's another slight issue that is gonna really require some
community collaboration.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CO1INCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank von. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CR I V F4,1 .0: Member Cochran?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you. And thank you, Mr. Couch, that was on my list of things to
ask, so thank you for asking. But following up, he mentioned Na Hoaloha, and I mentioned to
you. Ms. Arendale, that I'm part of that program. And I think it'd be a good recommendation for
the group to say, you know, whoever your neighbor is, like myself, I can think now ahead to
assist my neighbor that I help in the program during these times, you know, disaster times.
Luckily he is now moved out of a tsunami zone so I don't have to worry about him there, he's up
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on the hill in Lahainaluna. But so I think it'd be a good working with, partnering with other
entities such as Na Hoaloha in that regard and sorta get everybody on the same page for disaster
preparedness. But also my question, Ms. Arendale, you mentioned Bus Buddies, and it's a
program that you're gonna roll out or already have started?
MS. ARENDALE: We have not started it. yet, because we're waiting on formalizing the volunteer kind
of liability agreements. We wanna be sure that any volunteer that takes a community member on
the bus, we wanna be sure we have the correct forms in place for liability purposes. But that's
our last, kind of. bump to cross before we actually implement the program. We have a waiting
list, already, of seniors who we've been conducting community presentations. So we have a list
of seniors who have said, I really wanna ride the bus. but I'm a little afraid to do that by myself.
So we have expressed community interest, and as soon as we get all the legal pieces in place.
we're actually ready to go. And I think in that scenario, our office will actually be funding the
volunteers' monthly bus pass and then a couple of day passes for the seniors, so that we can fund
a good experience for them and then allow them to then pick up the cost as they feel
comfortable. But we have not decided yet the exact number of days we'll fund per person. It
may vary. 'There. you know, someone may get it after once and go, this is great, I'm ready.
so ...hut that's another effort we're making with some of our transportation funding to be sure
that program is successful. Because we believe that the more independently we can help people,
you know, access their transportation, the more economical it's gonna be in the long run -VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Uh-huh.
MS. ARENDALE: ---1(ig all of us.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah, wonderful. Thank you for thinking of that program. And then,
lastly, just in regards to the rules on the Maui Bus I guess. There was a I guess one medium-size
suitcase or duffel bag, so on, backpack, are allowed. And then people go, well, what's up with
these golf clubs? You know, I mean they're way bigger and longer than that little medium-sized
backpack or whatever others can bring and put on their lap and under their seat. So if people feel
like they're getting favoritism or something with the golfers...any. comment on that? Is that with
Roberts --

MS. JOHNSON WINER: No.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: --or Ms. Winer? Oh, okay.
MS. JOHNSON WINER.: It's basically, yeah, we set the rules. And it's funny. but what ends up
happening is most of these rules were copied from City and County. And even if you look at
some of the strollers, they're huge. But, you know, it's an accommodation. And many of our
seniors, as we already know, there are quite a few seniors and, you know, elderly people that do
like to go to the golf course, and so they were taking their clubs on. And they found that some of
the drivers were not letting them on, you know, depending on the number of clubs: so we had to
come up with a rule that met that need. And that's why we made what we thought was a
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reasonable accommodation. I had somebody call me the other day, and they had like ten clubs
and a giant golf bag; and I said, no, you need to read on the rules. And they made that same
point that well, it's bigger than, you know, the guy's backpack, you know. Or I guess, the guy's
backpack was bigger than her golf club thing, because it had some big frame on it. Well, you
know what, we do the best we can with the space available and we try to accommodate a
wide-range of riders. But I know a lot of the seniors, they like to golf, and they're not always
gonna drive. So we just came up with a rule of the three clubs, you know, as long as they're
secured.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay, thank you. And then lastly. Chair, as surf town and, you know. I'm
gonna ask. I know, no surfboards and sand boards, it says here. So will there ever, ever be a
time perhaps when, you know, our youth can hop on the bus and not have to wonder if mom or
dad's gonna drive them to the beach or take 'em out north or, you know, I'm sure South Maui,
too or even down to Hookipa from Upcountry. So and I know your take on the sand and the salt
and the wet clothes and all this stuff that will affect, you know, the condition of the buses. But
just maybe one day. 'cause I believe seaside towns in California do allow. so maybe we could
look at how they're accommodating these users.
MS. JOHNSON WINFR: I would just like to say, youth trans and MEO, it's a more, to me anyway
personally, it's more of a human services kind of thing. So if equipment were to be purchased,
you know, that could accommodate these kind of youth events and things, I think an open type of
jitney or something that was different maybe from our existing equipment that wasn't so
sensitive, and maybe adding that kind of thing on for youth trans at some point. Because I
understand, and a lot people, we do allow the small little boogie boards and stuff, as long as
they're not dripping wet. But even at times, you know, the bus drivers, they're not gonna turn a
youngster away if they've got their little boogie board there. And maybe their shorts are little hit
more wet than they should be, but we try our best. In this case, I would say that, to me, fits more
with a specific need maybe like a youth beach run or beach run type of equipment would be
needed for that, and obviously the funding for it. So I mean we're willing to try anything on a
pilot basis. But for me it seems like it...rather than trying to accommodate everything on to
fixed route. I would rather see something, you know, of that sort.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Or as... just a real quick follow-up? Some sort of rack.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: 'Cause I didn't mean to just narrow it down to youth 'cause there's adults
that like to surf, too. But, you know, you install bikes on the front. If there's some type of
contraption that can, you know, hold...they're flat, pretty flat and long. But maybe up against
the outside or I don't know how. So if there's any such a thing...
MS. JOHNSON WINER: We'll look for it.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Alright, very good. As long as you say you're...
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MS. JOHNSON WINER: But we have trouble with our bikes already. We even try to reposition rack
and that didn't work.
VICE-CHAIR COCI-IRAN: Right. Okay, well 1 just wanted to bring it up 'cause I'm asked and, you
know, as the surfer, they want me to represent surfer needs, so here I am. Thank you.
MS. JOHNSON WINER.: Thank you
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Member Cochran. Members, have you exhausted your questions and
discussions?
VICE-CHAIR COCIIRAN: I think so.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No. actual
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: No? Oh.
CHAIR CRIVEI.1.0: Member Couch?
COUNCILMENTBER COUCH: Ms. Winer just mentioned something about bikes. What's the
problems you're having with the bikes?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Well we thought that because there were frequent requests for bike, you
know, positions -COUNCILMEMBER

Uh-huh.

MS. JOHNSON WINER: -- cause sometimes two on the bus is not enough, we did try, and we had it on
loan, a three-position bike rack. But because it can't extend very far out. Because otherwise
when it's in a folded position if there's no bikes there, it would obstruct a portion of the driver's
view. We had to be really careful. We thought we had something that would work; we were
given it on a pilot project to test it and we found that it was problematic. And even when people
were trying to, you know, get their hikes out, depending on the kind of bike, sometimes you had
to remove the other two bikes to get your bike out. And what that would do is create havoc with
our routes. So that's why, you know, we're returning it, you know, with...well well try it later.
But I'm open to looking...and we do, both Marc and myself, go to bus conferences; Debbie
does, Harry does. We look at different equipment that we may be able to incorporate in the Maui
Bus. And, Madam Chair, I wanted to make one comment, because I had it in my notes and the
question was not asked. We do sell passes beyond the 10 th of any given month. Just come in to
the Maui Department of Transportation; we would make those available. Because of the way the
fares are structured now, it still makes sense beyond the lO th of the month, sometimes, for people
to purchase a pass, so we do make that accommodation.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEM 'MR COUCH: Okay, thank you. And I do echo Ms. Cochran's comments about trying
a surf bus. Although, I would like, and since we only have one Member who's a surfer here, I'd
like Ms. Cochran to try and teach Chair Baisa how to surf. I think that would be fun.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Any time.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, right.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any more questions or any more discussion? Chair Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank you very much, Chair Crivello. I want to thank you for putting
together this meeting today. I know that it was a lot of logistics. And for your first Committee
meeting, I congratulate you on a job well done.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: And I wanna thank everyone for coming today. This was really
important. I think we've all gained a lot of information. And I think we could probably go on
for a couple more hours, because it's such a fascinating subject. But I think that, you know, this
is wonderful, it's a great beginning, and I think that this was time really well spent. So I wanna,
again, thank you very much for bringing this up on the agenda. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair Baisa. Any more comments, questions or discussions?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh, real quick, lastly, sorry. I know it's tough to address I guess hygiene
or lack of So I just...touchy subject I suppose, but hygiene and intoxication, how does that
addressed if at all on, you know, and a rider wants to come on hoard and they're clearly, you
know, any of the above here?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: harry, you wanna take that one? He knows.
MR. JOHNSON:
take it. Well we usually advise our drivers is that if the situation presents a safety
factor for the individual attempting to come on board, if the person is staggering or there is a
smell of alcohol or anything of that nature which makes the person impaired that they will try to
make sure that the person actually gets on board and sits down and remains seated, we'll let 'cm
go. If the person gets on board or does not get on board in the correct fashion falling or
staggering, then we will ask for the person to, for the safety of that person as well as riders on
hoard, that they not use the service. This happens frequently in certain areas along the routes.
And so we'll try to get them...as long as they're presenting a safe situation for themselves, we'll
let 'on sit down. And if they sit down quietly, don't bother anybody, we're good to go. In
regards to odor and things of that nature, it's just the nature of the beast, you just have to deal
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with it, yeah. Now on the other issue to that would be anything to do with blood-borne
pathogens, then that becomes a safety factor as well.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Department.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members? Well, we have completed the item on today's agenda.
And I'd like to thank the representatives from the Administration, our panel members, those that
have left also and those that have remained all these hours. Thank you. And I'd like to thank
our Committee Staff who really put together this meeting on our behalf, thank you very much.
And Committee Members, thank you very much. And two of our Members were excused for the
afternoon - Member Victorino and Member Guzman. And Chair Baisa, thank you. And
Vice-Chair Cochran, Mahal() MIL
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Carroll and Member Couch. So with that, the February 14...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, Madam Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, I'm sorry. Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What's the disposition of this item?
VICE-CHAIR CO(1.11RAN: Defer?
CHAIR CRIVF.1.10: There..
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Are you gonna defer it?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes. I'm gonna recommend we defer. So. Members, if there are no objections,
the Chair would like to defer this matter.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

(Excused: DSG and MIN)

ACTION: DEFER PENDING FURTHER DISCUSSION,
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, with that, the February 14, 2013 meeting of the Housing,
Human Services, and Transportation Committee is now adjourned. Maha/o. , . (gavel).. .

ADJOURN: 3:55 p.m.
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